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SABE 2575; Appli. of VAL R. REESE &
38OCIATES POR CREATION OF NEW OIL -
POOL & FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES.
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; BRFORE TIE OIL CONEERVATION COMMISSION
{ OF THR STATE OF NEN MEXICO
!

CASE Wo. 2575
Order No. R-2267-B

BY 7HE COMMISEJON:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on August
5, 1964, at Santa Fe, New Nexicc, before Rxaminer Rlwvis A. Uts.

WOW, on this__ 8th  aay of September, 1964, the Commission,
2 quorum being mseat ‘having considered the testimony, the

and the Matiom cf the Examiner, and being fully aavrhcd
in the preaises,

FINDS
(1) That due public netice having beea given as required by

matter thereof.

E (2) That by Oxder No. R~-2267, dated June 21, 1962, tempo~

iirary Special Rules and Regulations were prommlgated for the
| Lybrook-Gallup Oil Pool, Rio Arribs County, New Mexico, establish-|

ing 320-acre gas proration units and 80-acre oil proration urnits
for a one-year period.

(3) That by Order No, R-2267-A, dated August 16, 1963,
'szid temporary Special Rules and Regulations were continued in
'rull force and effect for an additional one-year period.

o e e At e T P ey

" (4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2267-A,

lew, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

chln case was reopenad to allow the operators in the subject pool
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CASE No. 2575 ;
: Order No. R-2267-B -

to appear and show cause why the Lybrook-Gallup Qil Pool should
not be developed on l60-acre gas proration units and 40-acre oil
iprorat.lon units.

{(5) That the evidence concerning the reservoir character-
istics of the Lybrook-Gallup Oil Pool and the effectivensss of
the temporary Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order
No. R-2267 does not establish that said pecl can he efficiently
and economically drained and developed con 320-acre gas proration
units and 30-acre 0il proration units.

(6) That to afford to the owner of each nravartw in the
pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitadble share of
the gas and 0il in the pool, to prevent reduced recovery which
might result frem the drilling of too faw walls, and &5 othér-
wise prevent waste and protect correlative right-. the Lybrcok-
Gallup 0il Pool shoul& be developed on lé60-acre gas units aud
40-acre oil units.

(1) That the SBpecial Rules and Regulations governing the
: Lybrook~Gallup Oil Pool promlguted by Ordcr No. R-2367 are hsroby‘
{RbOli-hﬁd. f ‘., /.._ N . R e ., _:‘ 3 ... R ",» e fl ~{ AL PR A’\_@‘\
NN j ’

(2) mi jurisdieti.on of thh caupe ‘is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and ysar herein-
above designated.

STATF OF NN MEXICO
Oo1L CGSMTIG COMMISEION
¢ iy /\)

‘\, Pl l P AT w“;L

‘./l

CK M, CAMPB , Chairman

ffa»fé«/

E, S. WALKER, Member

A, L. PORTER, Jt., Hemier & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NBW MEXICO T

: "IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
os e : 'CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
L 'COMMISSION OF MEAW MEXICO FOR :

TEE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: P

CASE No. 2575
Order NMo. R~2267
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[EVER Mpumxou OF VAL R. REESE & ~
SR 'ASSOCIATES, INC., FOR THE CREA- P

gA '!'IOI OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR |

3 'SPECIAL POOL RULES, RIO ARRIBA , :¢

comx, MEW MEXICO.

= R b Thia caunse came on for hearing at 9 o'‘clack a.m. om June 7, |
T : ”1962 at santa Pe, Mew Mexica, before Daniel 5. Nutter, Examiner
o : iduly appointed by the Oil Comservation Commission of Mew Mexico,
ho:cmtte: referred to as the "Commission, " in accordance with
Rnh 12)}4 of the Commission Rules and Ragulattons

NOW, on this_ 2lst day of June, 1962, the Commission, a
gquotu being present, having considexred the application, the |
!cvidcnco adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel 3, Butter, and being fully advised in the premises, :

ii

: FINDS:

(1) Tmat due public notice having been given as required by |
-2 ilaw, the Commission has jurisdiection of this cause and the subjoct
- % ‘matter thereof. ?

I (2) That the applicant, Val R. Reese & Aasocliates, Inc.
aoeks the creation of a new 0il pool for Gallup production 1n
-'rmhin 23 FHorth, Range 7 west, NEMPM, Rio Arriba Coumty, Hew
fimic.o. The discovery well for said pool 1is the Dunn Well No. 1,
.located in Unit M, Section 10, Township 23 North, Range 7 West,
‘NMPM, Rio Arriba Coumnty, New Mexico. Said well was completed
‘November 14, 1956. The top of the perforations is at 5597 feet.

B (3) That the applicant further seeks the adoption of
:gpecial rules and regulations for said poeol similar to the
‘specizal rules presently governing the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool.
‘which provide for 320~acre gas proration units and 80-acre oil
‘proration units (Order No. R-1793-A).

{4) That the evidence presented concerning the regsivolir
‘characteristics of the subject pool indicates that the gas ares
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car be efficiently and economiaally drained and dsve on 320~
acre proration units, and that the oil ares can he @ Y
and ecomomically draimed and developed on 80—-acre pxoration units.

(5) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pool
; are similar to those in the Escrito-Gallup 011 Pool and justify
! the definition of 2 gas well as a well producing with a gas-oil
: ratio of 30,000 : 1 or grestex.

» (6) That the subject application should be granted and
teaporary rules established forxr a pericd of ome year, during
oo A which time further informatiom should be jathered and reseated
A ' to the Commission at an examiner hearing during the momth of

‘ S July, 1963.

o
)
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, (1) That a mew oil pool for Gallup productiom 1- h-rcby :
created and designated the Ivhrook-Gallnn nil zost. The bOrizom~
tal limits of said pool shall be as follon: ’

Section 23 S§/2

Section 4: SW/4
Section 9: K/2 and 82/4
Section 10. .’.ll

Section 1l:

Section 14: W/2 "B/4

Section 15: MN/2 Nu/4

all in Township 23 North, Ramje 7 west, WM, Rio mm Ccunty.
Mco.

(2) That Temporary Special Ru.lu and Regulations fox the
Lybhxook—~Gallup 0il Pool are hereby establizhed as follows, effec-
tive August 1, 1962. ’

TEMPORARY SPECIAL BULES AND REGUIATY (NG FOR TE!
* » LYBROOY-CALIVY Oils wOUL

RUIE 1. Bach well completed ox recompleted in the Gallup
formation within the boundary of the Lybroock-Gallup 0il Pool
or within one mile thereof, and not nearer to nor within the
TSI o boundaries of another designated Gallup pool, shall be drilled,
. apaced, and produwed in accordance with the Special Rules and

Regulations hereinafter set forth.

< / RULE 2., (a). Each gas well completed or recompleted in the
Lybrook-~Gallup Oil Pool shall be located on a trxract consisting
of appraximately 320 acres which may reascnably be preaumed to
ibe productive of gas from said pool, and which shall comprise any
two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental section,




;entered an objection to the formatiom of the non-standard uait.

CASE No. 2575 :
Order No. R~2267 ;

being a legal subdivision (half section) of the ﬁnitcd States i
FPublic Lands Susvey. For purposes of these Rules, a unit cmut-}
‘ing of between 316 and 324 surface comtiguous acres shall de con- |
‘sidered a standard gas unit. Nothimg contained herein shall be ,
‘construed as prohibiting the drilling of a gaz well on each :
quarto: section in the 320-acre umit. !
H
i
i
i

‘ BUILE 2. (b} For good cause shown, the Secretary~-Director
Ay grant an mupt.tm o the requirements of Rule 2{(a) without
‘notice and hearing where an application has been filed in due
form, and where the unorthodox size or shape of the tract is doe
to 2 variation in the legal subdivision of the United states ;
‘Public Lands Survey, or whers the following facts exist and the |

followinq provisions are complied with;

(1) The non-stamdard unit consists of contiguous
qurtcr—qnarter sections or lots. o ‘

f {2) The nom~standard unit comsists of not more than
324 acres and lies wholly within a single governmental sectiom.

: (3) The entire non~standard unit say reasonably be
preaumed to be productive of gas from gaid pool.

{4) The applicant presants written consent in tho
forn of waivers from all offset operators, and from all oparatoxs
owm!.ng interests in the sectijon in which any part of the mon-
‘standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in
the non~standard unit.

! (5) In lieu of Paragraph 4 of this Rule, the appli-
cant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid
,Oparators were notified by registered mail cf his intemt to form
i such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Directoxr may approve the
’applicntion i1£, after a period of 30 days, nc such <parator has

RUIR 2. (¢) The District Supexvisor shall have authority
to approve non-standard gas proratiom units without notice amd

‘ hearing and without administrative approval by the Sacretarxy-

i Director if such unit consigts of less than 316 surface contiguous
; acres and the non-standard unit is necessitated by a variation in
“tha United States Pubhlic Lands sSurvey.

i

i RULE 2. {(d)] The allowable assigned to any such non—:«;tand;a:::iE
©g=s proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allow-
is in sald pool as the acreage in the unit bears to 320 acres,

csrm Zach wall completed or recomplaeted in the !

s TRULS 3. (&} ®Rach oll wall cempl
" Lybrook~Gailip ©il Pool shall be located on a unit containing
approximately 80 acres, which may reasonably be presumed to be
" productive of oil from said pool, and which consists of the §/2,
- 3/2, B/2 or W/2 of a single governmental quarter section. For
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-ay gz an ws.on to the requirements of Rule 3(a) withomt
‘motice and hearing where an application has been filed in due
ifoxm, and where the unorthodax size or shape of the tract is due
ito a variation in the legnl subdivision of the United States
pulblic Lands Swurvey, ©or whare the following facts exist and the

B

;quartar-—quartor sectiom or lot.

1
l
it
J

{.

x
1
it
{

[ 81 acres.

/purposes of these Rules, a unit consisting of between 79 and 81
,-uaeo comtiguous acres shall be comsidered & stamdard umit.
'Nothing comtained herein shall be comstrued as prohibiting the
dzilunq of aa oil well on each of the quarter-gquartsr sections
in the B80-acre uvnit.

Fox good cause shown, the Sscretary-Directoxr

following movinou are complied with: ,
i . . (1) m mon-standard mnit is o comeist of = single

(2} The non-standaxd mt consiats of not more than

{3) The entire non-standard unit may reasonably be
presmd to he productive of o131 froxm z3id ool

(¢) The appiicant presants written consent in the
| form of waivars from all offset operators.

~ {5) Im lieu of Paxagraph 4 of this Rule, the appli- |
caat may furnish proof of the fact that all of the offset op-r.torq_

‘weyre notified by registered mail oi his inteat to form such mom-

istandard unit. The Secretary-Director may AFFEove L3s appescetios

'1£, alter a period of 30 days, no operator has -atorod an objec—
itiom to the formation of such non-standard wmit.

i
H

RIIR 3. (c) The District Swpervisor shall have authority
to approve mon-standard oil proration units without asotice and

hoarmg and without administrative zpproval by the Secretary-

%Dir.ctor if guch unit comsists of two contiguous guarter
;sections or lots comprising less than 79 acres lying vithin a
‘single governmental quarter section and the nom-standard unit is
}necuaitated by a variation in the United States Public Lands

survey.

! RUIE 3. (d) The allowable assign2d to any such non-standard.
‘0il proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allow-
‘able in said pool as the acreage in the wnit bears to 80 acres.

: RUIE 4, {(a) Each well, oil or gas, completed or recompleted
-in the Lybrook-~-Gallup 0il Pool shall be located no nearer than -
790 feet to any quarterx section line and each such well shall be
~located no nearexr than 330 feet to a governmental quarter-gquarter
‘gection line or subdivision inner boundary line. Any well drilled
‘to and producing from the Lybrook-Gallup Qi) Pool prior to the
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‘and all operators within the section in which the subject well is

nM Addveaasas al Q“ a-‘ak Samm e & S QM‘A.Q..-.. ii;.g a iei_,,-“. . .
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CASE No. 2575
Order No. R-2267

effective date of this order at a location comforming to the well
location zequirexents in .zfoct at the tise the well was drilled
shall be considered to be loiaced in conformance vith this Rule.

RULE 4. (b) The Secrutary-bDirector shall have authority
to grant an exception to Rule 4(a) without notice and hearing
when the application has besn filed in due form and the Secretiry-
Dixectoxr determines that good cause exists for granting such
axception. Bowever, such apn uporthodox location, if approved,
may necessitate an allowable adjustment.

Applicants shall furnish all offset operstoxs

located, a copy of the application to the Commission, and the
spplicant shall include with his applicatiom 2 liat of ths names
thatptoptmmch:shmgimnadmtmatmm
iisted. Yhe Secretary-Director of the Commission shall wait at
least 20 days befors approving aany such unarthodox lccatiomn. and
only in the absence of objection from an offset operator may
such application be approved.

RULE S. A well in the Lybrook-Gallup Oil Pool shall be
classified as a gas well if it has a gas-licquid ratio of 30,000
cubic feet of gas per barrel of liguid hydrocarbons, or mare. A
well in said pool shall be classified as an oil well 4if £t has a
gas~liquid ratio of less than 30,000 cubic faeet of gas per barrel
of liquid hydrocarbons. The simultaneocus dodication of any acreags
to both an oil well and a gas well is strictly prohibited.

IR 6. The qau-nquid ratio limitation for the Iybrook-
Gallup 01l Pool shall be 2,000 cubic feet of gas pexr barrel of

liquid hydrocaxbons produced.

RUIE 7. 2any oil well in the Lybrook-Gallup Oil Pool wh.tch
bhas 80 acres dedicated to it shall bes permitted to
amount of gas deterxined by multiplying the top unit oil al.lw—
able for said pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool,
(2,000). In the event there is more than ons 0oil well on an 80~
acre oil proration unit, the operator may produce the allcswable
asgsigned to the 80-acre wnit from said wells in any proportion.

Any gas well in the Lybroock-Gallup Oil Pool
shall be permitted to produce that amount of gas obtained by
multiplying the top unit oil allowable for the pool by 2,000 by a
fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres dedicated
to the particular gas well and the denominator of which is 80. In
the event there is moxe than one gas well on a 320~acre gas pro-
ration unit, the operator may produce the amcunt Of gas assigned
to the unit from said wells in any proportion.
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. The operator of each newly completed well in the

" Lybrook~Gallup 01l Pocl shall cause a gas-ligquid ratio test to :
; be taken on said well upon recovery of all load oil from tie well,!
: provided however, that in no event shall the test de commenced oo
- later than 30 days from the date of firat productica unless the i
.wall iz connected to a gas-gathering facility and is producing ‘i

: - under a temporary gas allowable assigned in accordanca with ‘
. ; ! Rule 11. Provided further, that any well which is shut-in shall g

s b b e Ry

i , S ‘M avamraad from thea aforosnid sns_ltemaid ==iis 2ozt soguisesont
—~ ‘ ¢ 80 1cng as it remmins shut-in. The mun gas-liquid ratio test !
:shall be taken in the manner prescribed by Rule 9. If thes gas- :
’ liquid ratio is 30,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid
: hydrocarbons, oxr more, the operator shall not produce the waell
‘ until beneficial use can be made of the gas.

_ , No gas shall be flared or vented from amy well |
o ' ' " clagsified as an o1l well more than 60 days after the well begins |
| to produce. Any operator that desires to obtain an exception te
: the foregoing provisions for a well clagsified as an oil well _shall
!’5 anhmi+ +n +the GM’“af}v-niMAn of Yro Ooomiaaicn o epviication !
t for mmoh cwsantinn with = “n*mﬂ' setting forth the facts and

" circumstances justifyinig it. The Secretary-Director is herelw

, authorized to grant suck an exception if he determines that the
. granting of it is reascemably necessary. If the ssorstary-Dizscion
; declines to grant administrative approval of the requntcd ccep—-
¢ tiom, the matter shall be set for hearing 1f the opsrator so

! requests.

: RUIE 9. Gas~liquid ratio teets shall de taken om all wells
» 4dm ths Lybrook~Gallup Oil Pool, and on all wells producing from
i the Gallup formatiom within one mile of the boundaries of the
; Lybrook-Gallup Oil Pocol which are not within arother designated
i Gallup oil pool, during the months of Jammary, April, July, and
. October of each year. The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall |
i suffice as the first quarterly test. Tests shall bs 24-hour tests,
" being the final 24 hours of a 72-hour period durimg which the well
;.shall be produced at a constant normal rate of production. Results
‘ . of such tests shall b« filed on Commisaion Form C-116 om or before
. the 1l0th day of the following month. At lsast 72 hours prior to
. commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio teats, each operator
" shall file with the Aztec Office of the Commission a test schedule
" for its wells, specifying the time each of its wells is to be
tested, Copies of the tast schedule gshall also be furnished to
. all offset operators.

Special tests shall also be taken at the request of
: - the Secretary-Diractor and may also be taken at the option of the
. ’ ; operator. Such gpecial tests shall be taken in accordance with
- the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notificaticn to
the Commission and offset operators.
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ggohtaimé by sultiplying the daily top umit allowable for ths
Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool by 2,000.

%7 G'ciock a.m. August the first shall be known as balancing aat°§-}
;andtheparioan of time hounded by these dates 3hall be known as .
f;th- gas proration p.riods for the ILybrook-dallup Oil Pool.

as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to carry

be cancelled.

:
the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction

o,
'CASE No. 2575
Order No. R-2267

RUIE )JO0. An initial sbut-in pressure test shall bes taken |

:on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on Yoxrm !
C~-125.

11. Any well completed in the Lybrook-Gallup Oil

Pool att.u the effective date of this order shall receive an
sallowable only upon raeceipt by the Commission's Astec Office of !
Commission Forms C-104, C-110, and C-116, all properly execwted, |

The District Swherwiscs of 1Ls Chmmission’s Aztec Office is hexeby j
"authorized to au!.ga a temporary gas allowable to wells connected |
‘to a gas transportation facility during the recovery of load oil,
iwhich allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas

2. The dlt.a 7 o'clock a.m. r.brmrv tha firat smd

RUIE Q . quy gas well which has an undarproduced status

‘such underproduction forward into the next gas proration period
iand may preduce such underproduction in additiom to the allowable
assignod during such succeeding period. Any allowable carxied
.forward into a gas proration paricd and resaining unproduced

at the end of such gas proration psricd shall be canceliied.

vt o e o

RULE 14. rroduction during any one month of a gas proration
paxiod in axceses of thg allicwable assigned to 2 well for such
‘momth shall be applied againat the uwnderproduction carxried into
isuch period in detcminiaq tha amount of allowable, 1f any, to

15. Any vfo;u. which has an overproduced statvs &3 of

' foxrward into tho pext gas proration period, provided that such
overpro&ction shall be compensated for during such succeeding
‘pariod. Any well which has not compensated for the ovarproduction
‘carxied into a gas proration period by the ead of such proratiom
pe::lod shall be shut-in until such overproduction is compansated
‘for. 1If, at any time, a well is ovexrproduced an amount egualling !
‘three times its current monthly allowable, it shall be shut-in !
during that month and each succeeding month until the well is ;

-overproduced leds than three times its current monthly allowable.

RULE 16. The allowable agsigned to a well during any one

‘month of a gas proration period in excess of the production for

‘the same month shall be applied against the overproduction carried
‘into such period in determining the amount of overproduction, if

any, which has not bean compensated for,

g ey i

e Ay e i
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; shall be mstered n»c*\taly and the gas prodncticn theraform -
‘ shall be reported to the Commissiom om FOrm C~115 so as to

‘ reach tha Commission on or before the 24th day of the month

well-comnection notices with the Commissiom as soon #s possible
i after the date of comnaction, ‘

: changed from oil to gas or from gas to oil as the rssult of a |
| gag~ligquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of the

- woonth following the month in which such test was reported,
‘rrovided that a plat (Form C-128) showing the acreage dedicated
., to the well and the location of all wells on the dedicated

i acreage have peen filed.

. =8=
" CASE Mo. 25753
: Order No. R-2267

: !ﬂ&!_l_

' compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case 1: the
i wall were completely shut-in upon a showing after notice and
- hearing that complete shut-in of the well would result in

- material damage to ths well and/or ressrvoir.

| oparator shall show on such report what duposition has been

?;mtorothlﬁth&yotthemthmtsmmw month im

i tions have besn complied with. The District Supervisor shall
. notify the opsrator of the well and the purchaser in writing of
: the date of allowable cancellaticn and the reason thexrsior.

7. Tha Commission may allow overproductiom to be

. The monthly gas production from sach gas well

next succeeding the momnth in which the gas was produced. The

made of the produced gas.
Bach ser oz of ha tmmit a
- % parcha taker gus shall

ranawh  &o Comissih 5S¢ 5 U iesch T Commission oa Or

wiich the gas was or taken. Such report shall de.
filed cm either Fozm C~ill or Form C-114 (whichewer is areoli-
cable) with the wells being listed in approximmtely the same
order as they are listed on the oil proration schedule.

0. Paillurzs to comply with any provision of this
oxrdsxr or rules contained herein shall result in the immediate

cancellation of allowable assigned to the affected well. Mo
further allowadble shall be assigned matil all rules and regula-

21. All transporters or users of gas shall file gus

RULE 22. Allowables to weils whose clasaification has

(3} That all operators in the Lybrook-Galilup 0il Poal

. shall, prior to July 15, 1962, file with the Commission Porm c-128l

- #ell Location and Acreage Dedication Plat, for each well in gaid |
- pool, showing thereon the acreage being dedicated to said well.

. Operators shall also take new gas-cil ratio tests on all wells and

" file the results thereof with the Commission on Commission Form
C-116 prior to July 20, 1962, For purposes of testing wells at

the allowable rate authorized by these rules, the dai}.y tolerance

~provigion of Commicsion Bule 502 I is hereby waived.

i i dp T
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§

(4) That this case shall be reopsned at an examiner hear-
1ng in July, 1963, at which time the applicant and all interested
:partias shall present information comcerning the reservoir charac-
;teriatice of the subject pool and the effectiveneas of the tempo-
‘rary rules and regulations established by this order.
¢
i {5) That jexrisdiciiim of this cause is retained for the
5anf.ry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

i DONE at santa Fe, New Mexico, om the day and year hereinm-~
abov‘ designated.

1 » STATE OF BMEW MEXICO
;

Y~

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairmap.

A eallen

E.- .mmmZ

I

A. L. PORTER., Jr.. Meml r & Sacretary

‘esx/

OIL CONSERRVATION COMMISSYOS . . .
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: GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL

LAND COMMINBIONER
K B JOMNNY WALKER
MEMBER

STATE BEDLOBINT
A L PORTER Ul
- SZICRETARY - DIRKCTON

P. 0. BOX 2088
BANTA FE

September 9, 1964

e ———

DA S
(/ecwc )
.

. : . - > & o /
1 EE. ason Feilshin _ e
" Kellahin & Pox ' Re: CASE NO._ e
‘ Attorneys at Law _ ORDER NO.__ R~2267-B and R-2549-A
Post Office Box 1769
. santa Ye, Eew Mexico APPLICANT__Val R, Reese and

Standaxd 0il Company of Texas
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above~referenced Commission
order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

P -
/é? );2{7 aAJZt:/
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X

£

Artesiayocc
Aztec OCC x

OTHER
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BIPORI THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. OF THE STATRE OF KEW MEXICO

i \ CASE Wo. 2575
il ‘ : o Cwdoary No. R=2267-A

11 e e e e e — o e

This cauvse came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

1 July 10, 1963. at Santa Fe, MNew Mexico, before Rivis A. Tts,

| i Rxaminer duly appoimted by the 0ll Conservation Commission of New
{ Memico, !urcaaﬂ:u referred to as the "Commissieoa, ™ in accordance
Eulth Rile x21¢ of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

f WOW, on this__ 16th day of August, 1963 Commission,
i k - thn' > the

{ a quorum being presemt, having considered
| evidence addu¢ed, and the reccamendations of the Ill-ln-r

| Klvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

i’ IDDS:

(1) That dwe public notice having beex given as regquired by
i law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and thn subject
g matter th.zeot.

| {2) Zhat Ordexr No. R-2267 dated June 21, 1962, established
i 80-acre oil peoration units 2nd 320-acre gas prozratiom units for

i the Iybrook-Gallup Oil Pool, Rio Arriba County, Mew Mexico, for a
tenporary one~yeax period.

i (3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R~2267,
:case 2575 has been reopened to allow the applicant and all inter-
! ested parties to present informatiom concerning the reservoir

chaxactetistics of the subject pool and the effectiveness of the |
teapor axy ¥uies and tegulations established by Oxder No. R-2267, ;

i

i
¥

(4) That the evidence concerning the reservoir character~
istics of the subject pool and the effectiveness of the temporary |
rules and requlations established by Order No. R-2267 is not l
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sm!fichnt to justify continuation of the temporaxy special zules |
and regulatioms for the Iybrook-Gallup 0il Pool !ac moxe than an
i additional one~year peariod. g_

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by |
thed:iuinqozmsazyvcm to avoid the auwgmentation of

.:muummmnnmuam;nmunm
. %0 prevent reduced recoveiy wahich might resuit Izom the a@xiiliing |
" of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor~ |
i yalative rights, the temporary special rules and regulatioms for
tho Iybrook-Gallup 04l Pool promulgated by Order NHo. R-2267 should
ucmmn.zmmmawumxmmm

(6) That this cases should be recpened at an eusminer

%kn Auenat. 1064 and that 160.aera oas mroraticn wits and 40-acral

&= = mRTs =TT

cevpp e § e

. odl proratiom wunits should be established for the wmnnp
' 041 Pool 1f the operators in the subject pool do not

i suketantial evidence to justify contimuation of the speqial rules !
aad regulations for the nyhtoolrealxup oil pool.

AT IS5 TEEREFORE GRDERED:

(1) That the temporary special rules and regulations for
the Lybrookx-Gallup 0Oil Pool prommlgated Dy Order No. R-2267 shall
be continuwed in sffect for an additiomal ome-ysar period. i

; (2) That this case shall be recpened at an examiner hoarm'
- in August, 1964, and that 160-acre gasm proration units and 40-acre|

: o1l proration units shall be established for the Iybrook~Gallwup

' 041 Pool if the operators in the subject pool do not present

! substantial evidence to justify contimuation of the special rules

and regulations for the xab:ook-eaunp Oil pool.

(2) 7That jurisdiction of this cause is retaimed for the
entry of such further ordexs as the Commission may deem necessary.

: DOME at Santa Pe, BHew Mexico, on the day and year herein- |
abovedcsiqnated

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
L COMSERVATION COMMISSION

M. CAMPBELL.

W)

A, L, PORTER, Jr., Me r & Secretary




PARMINGTON, N, W
PHONE 325.1182

SANYA FE. M. N
PHONK 983-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691
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BEFORE THE
NBW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COHNISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 5, 1964

EXAMINER = HRARING

)
IN THE MATTER OF: case No. 2575 being reopened)
pursuant to the provisions of Order Ko. R-2267
&, which order continued for another year the
temporary rules set out in Ordexr No. R-2267
establlshlng 80—acre oxl‘proratlon units and
- 330 zcre gas yLuLaLlon ‘units for the Lybrook-
Gallup 0il Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mex1co
All interested parties may appear and show cau%e
)
)
)
)

\—\J' ~— el

Case No.

why said pool should not be developed on 160-
acre gas proration units and 40-acre oil pro-
ration units.

BEFORE: ELVIS A. UTZ, EXAMINER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

2575
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MR. UTZ: Case 2575.
MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2575 being

reopened pursuant £o the provisions of Order No. R-2267-A,

which order continued for another year the temporary rules set

out in Order No. R-2267 establishing 80-acre oil proration units ,?

-icn-units for the Lybrook-Gallup 0il
Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,
Santa Fe, representing the applicant. We have one witness.
(Witness sworn.)

LEWIS C. JAMESON -

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Lewis C. Jameson.

0 By whom are you employed and in what position?

A I am employed by Val R. Reese & Associates, Inc. in

Albuguergue, New Mexico as a geologist and I'm Vice President
of the company.
Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation

Conmission as an expert witness and made your qualifications

a matter of record?
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race 3

A Yes. I have. I testified in the original hearing in
1962 on this case which resulted in the Order No. R-2267 which
established the temporary rules for this Pool. I also testified

one year ago when the hearing was reopened.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the Qitness's qualifications

acceptable?

S o-MR - TUTR

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) 1It's my'hnderstandiﬁg that you are
representing in this case both Val R. Reese & Associates and
Bco, Inc., is that correct?

A Yes, that is correct. Of the 2400 acres within the
limits of tho hybrock:=Gall al R. Reese & Assoclates
Inc. owns, or controls, 800 acres and owns a 40% working interes
under an additional 560 acres. The remaining 60% working |
interest as well as 100% working interest and an additional
80 acres is owned by Mr.-Harry I.. Bigbee and his associates
and is operated by Bco, Inc. Together the two companies operate
6 of the 10 wells in the field.

0] What is the recommendation of the parties you represen
regarding the continuation of the Pool rules which have been in
effect in the Lybrook-Gailup 0il Pcol for the pest two years?

A It is our recommendation to the Commission that the
rules be continued in effect on a permanent basis.

o] The notice of the reopening mentions 40 acre spacing
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for oil ﬁells and‘leo acre spacing for gas wells. How‘do you
feel this would effecé the Pool? |

A . It is felt that thec establisnment of smaller spacing
would résﬁlt in waste and violation of correlative rights as was

discussed in the hearing one year ago, the prime consideration

in this matter is not the increased allowable which resulis

from the wider spacing; there's not a well in the field that
would be curtailed under a 160 acre gas é?aéihg or.under a 40
acre spacing for oil wells. It has never been felt that the
allowable inbthis area should be a consideration for a request
for wider spacing. The protection of correlative rights and the
prevention of waste whould be the consideration. Of prime impor
tance is tc have a wide enough spacing‘to protect the operator
from having to drill unnececsary wells and to prevent operating
wells being drilled so close to his existing wells that his
deciine curve is altered to the point of making him lose money
on the wells that he has already drilled. This area iz =z
marginal area and the decline on the outlying wells is not as
steep as is the Aecline on the wells where the drilling has

been more dense. The wider spacing that has been in effect in
this area for the past two years and which is included in the
permanent order on the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool to the north

is very drastically needed to keep this too close spacing from

making the entire area completely unprofitable. 1If a promoter
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should drill a well in this area on 40 acre spacing adjacent E

é to one-of our existing wells, our decline will increase to the
Q
L] -
g point where the well will lose money. A developed area that is
v .
i - g o mades unprofitable as would be the case with too close a spacing
s -
Ry i ; .
.8 ; takes away money that under proper spacing might be available .
ST
[} H z
i = B g for additional development of outlying areas and the discovery
a> = 5
“> g § of new reserves. It is not our intent to prevent the drilling
i = 8 g nf additional wells. Additional wells drilled in the area might]
! = g £ discover a more prolific trend within this sand bar. All we
H L= 5 4 w z .
S z - N
— g g ask is that the additional drilling be done on 80 acres instead
a’ £ x :
- om—— H Q - .
E; g & of on 40. We can then expect to possibly have a small amount
e N
1 . . :
a : g of money of our own returned from these wells that we've already
—— z =
| —— - »
‘ = : 1 drilled in the Pool to put back into other development. It is
a> b4 e .
-3 b =

.our feeling that it is not sméll spacing that promotes additionajl
drilling. Instead, it's good economics.
'J; Q would wider spacing and its resulting higher allowable

i nelp promote additional drilling in another way?

? A Yes, in the drilling of outlying areas there is always
a possibility of obtaining a well that will be capable of a high
rate of production. There's no doubt but the possibility of a
higher allowable tﬁat would result in a faster payout would make

the drilling of outlying areas much more attractive, particularilly

in a marginal area such as this, than 1I the incentive were re-

B : . moved.

f
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'is reopened we consider it all one case, just being reopened

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Examiner, this being a continuation
or a reopening of the prior case, can we assume that the record
of both the prior hearings will be a part of the proceedings
here or should they be offered in evidencé?

MR. UTZ: ﬁoffer them in evidence if- you care to, but
I'm sure they'll Se considered in a deqision in this éase.

MR. DURRETT: They are a part of the case, as the case

on various occasions.

MR. KELLAHIN: I wanted to be sure that the record is
before the Commission in this case because we do of necessity
make reference to it.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) You mentioned a steeper decline thajt

is evidenced by wells where the drilling is more dense as comparLd

to wells on the-outlying edge of the development. This was
discussed at a previous hearing, I believe, and has this trend
continved over the past year?

Yes, the difference is particularly evident between
the 2-4 Campos well with a decline of approximately 7% per year.
This well is on the extreme northwestern portion of the field
and between the 1-11 VanDenburgh well with an annual decline

of 11%. At this time the difference is obscured in the 1-10

Campos well because of pump trouble during the early part of

the year. The result was that there were several months where

LAk
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there was very little or no preduction, and then in the follow-

"ing two or three months, the accumulation of oil was produced

and it seems actually that the well has not declined, however
we don't expect that to continue for very long.

Q You consider that an abnormal situation as to that

A Yes. There was the same type decline evidenced
ctween the 1-10 Campos and ihe Z-4 Cainpous at the time of the
past hearing and at this time the producﬁion has actually
increased over the past two or three months over what it was,
say, during November and December this past year, and that is
an abnormal condition.

Q Now, Mr. Jameson, would you briefly review the
exhibits that were offered at the orevious hearings in this
case?

A My Exhibit No. 1 in both of the previous hearings was
an area map that showed the Lybrook-~Gallup 0il Pool and it's
relationship to the Escrito«Gallup 0il Pool to the north.
Development in both Pools is from lenticular sands of the
Gallup formation. ‘Both Pools produce from the same interval
within the Gailup. The area maps show the producing wells, the
initial potential of the wells is given. (Study has been made
of the cored wells in the area and these wells ara shown b?

triangular symbols around the well symbol on the area maps.

[ . e
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Q That was offered as Exhibit No. 1 in theroriginal

hearing in 1962. How was it revised for thé hearing in 19637

A For the hearing one year ago,-  the map was up-dated
by the addition of the Dorfman 1-32, that should be 1-32 State
well located in Section 32 of township 24, north range, 7 west,

and the Warner #1 State well drilled in Section 36 of the same

township. These wells were both drilled in the area between

the Lybrook~Gailup and the Escrito-Gallup Pbols.

Q  What was the present rate of bproduction for thece
two wells?

A Both of these wells have continued production &t a

very nice rate. The Dorfman well is presently producing around

500 barrels per month and -the Warner well is producing 120
barrels and 4,000 Mcf per month. As was pointed out in the
previous hearing, the Warner well is being produced into the
Southern'Union 500 psi line without the benefit of compression
and this is quife'a bit to ask of an edge well and there's no
doubt but what both the o0il and gas producéion, and in particu-
lar the oil proaqction could be increased by allowing the well
to produce against a lower B pressure.

e} These two wells are in the area that in the original
hearing that was between two Poqls that were barren of any
prdduction?

A Yes. .The Warner #1 State extended the southern
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boundary of the Escrito 0il Pool one-quarter mile to the south
and the Dorfman 1-32 State well was.on a trend midway between
the two Pools.

Q Has there been any additional development in the area

since the hearing in 19632

A No. The area map submitted as an exhibi£ in the
last hearing shows all of the development. There hSe,‘however,
been a rathernlarge increase in production recently obtained in’
our #3-29 Connie well located in Section 29 ef tOWnship 24,
north range, 7 west. This well was on a pump at the time of
the last hearing and we were producing it at a rate of approxi-
mately 80 barrels per month. There were soﬁe months that we |
didn't4§et evenwthis much out of the well and we have recently
removed the pumérand have operated the well on a intermitter
with a piston and we are still obtaining a production rate of
14 to 16 barrels per day after slightly less than a month.
Approximateiy three weeks.

Q Referring back to the two wells that were drilled
between the two Pools, what is the significance of production

4.0, 2

Cl11sS drea

")

in
A This production continues our belief that the subse-

quent development in this area will result in the joining of

the two areas. The Dorfman well is producing at a rate exceeding

that of aill but two of the ten wells in the Lybrook-Galiup 0il
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Pool. We believe that other wells will be developad in this
area and we have already'approachéd the volume shown in the
Dorfman well in our. 3-29 Connie well,

Q Do any of your previousrexhibits support the belief
that future development may join the two Pools?

A Yes, my exhibit Number 2 in the June, 1962 hearing
was a South to North cross section between the two Pools., Threéi

w n the Lybrook-Gallup OL1 Pool and three wells in the

pie

-7~
-d

(]

Escrito-Gallup 0il Pool were included on the cross section., The
datum for the cross section was a marker bed within the Gallup
ermation. The perforations on all of the wells were shown

in the center Dboxe of the log section and the main productive
sand in the Lybrook and Escrito Po®ls was shown by the sand-
stone dot symbol. The Heavy dashed vertical lines in th;
central portion of the cross section represented the boundary
of the Lybrook-Gallup Pool and the boundary of the Escrito-
Gallup Pool. The cross section shows that the productive sand
interval is continuous between the two areas. "Within this
productive sand intexval occurs a series of lenticular sands
that exhibit an increasé in porosity and permeability. Séveral
of these sands may be encountered in the same well. PFluids
within these sands are in communication, and the edges of the
various bars do not represent barriers. In fact, I know of

at least three distinctly different sand bars within the FEscrito
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. Gallup 0il Pool itself and they are undoubtedly smaller ones.

3 .

5 Q Were there any additional exhibits presented at the

§ prior hearings, Mr. Jameson?

S : : _ .
s> 3 A Yes, also at the original hearing an exhibit was made
s . 8

. § § showing the well completion dates and initial potentials and
i I3 .
e =z ) . -
e § 5 year of first production, the gas oil ratio and the cumulative
as & % ‘ | ,
=« £ ; production to the date of the hearing in this area.
= 8% 0 Have you prepared a new exhibit of the well production
— & 8 7
= Z % | in the Pool?
o : 3z
— i & “A Entered as an exhibit one year ago was a tabulation
a & x
E; g 3 of the production information cumulative to 5/1/62 together
= f é with the year that ended 5/1/63 production information, and
= I 3 : - _
o 3 § then this exhibit also gave the cumulative production to 5/1/63.
[T v -3 . . .
- 3 =

This exhibit has simply been up-dated by the addition of the
past year's production and the recomputation of the cumulative

production.
Q would you have that marked as an exhibit, please.
(Wheréppon: Applicant'

o
Exhibits No. 1, 2, and 3cC
marked for identification.])

2N
]

Q Mr. Jameson, referring your attention to what has been

marked as Exhibit 1-C, is that the exhibit showing the productiohn

information as outlined hy veon

A Yes, it is. Letme give the comparison of production

: ) figures for the year 5/1/62 to 5/1/63, as compared to 5/1/63




rPACE 12

|
.Ti . to 5/1/64. Two years ago the production totaled 35,259 barrels

2
=3
; '% and 420,747 Mcf. During the past year the production from the
8 , ‘ -
§ same wells totaled 29,382 barrels and 316,982 Mcf. It should
S ,
s § o also be pointed out as was done in the. previous hearing that
[ mnu » g . o
T f )
. £ ; there is also some gas production that's reported as too small
a> &
o> = z
= & g to measure that is not included in these figures.
= ;o3 «
“« & 2 Q Then there has been a steady decline in the productivigy
oo & .
= 5§ of the Lybrook-Gallup 0il Fool,hdas there not?%
= = % A Yes, that is correct.
as 8 F ) :
LI z o
w £ £ Q Would you anticipate that this decline will continue
aa - %
y—, - g
aD >3 . 2
g g in the future?
= %
oy ¢ A Yes, I'm sure that it will.
= Z 2
< 3 I Q You previously stated that the area is one of marginal
aQ I g
. — s =

economics; have you prepared an exhibit relatingvto the eéonomicF
of an oil well in the Pool at this time?

A Yes, my Exhibit 2-C that has just been passed out is
such an exhibit. It simply takes the best well production in
the field at present and applies it as would be the case in
additional wells drilled adjacent to these existing wells at

this time., It's very unlikely that an additional well drilled

as an off-set to these present wells would produce an excess

G5 g .

of the production that is presently being obtained from the

very best well in the field. If it did so, it would simply be

flush production which would last for a month or two. I have

o
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used a net to working interest of 82.5%'in this computation
although several wells in the;field would have a 75% lease net
to the working interest and there's one Qell that has only a

70% net to working interest lease. Alsa‘used in the computatioﬁ

are the production taxes in effect at the present time. The

- gross value of the oil in this area is $2.75 pex barrel, and

this is reduced to §1.85 per barrxel tc the working interest
after deduction of texes and 35¢ per barrel transportation
expenses. On this basis, the working interest value of présent
production would be $1,202 per month. The operating expenses,
excluding depreciation and depletion for maintaining a pumping
well in this area are shown by both the expense of Qur Company
and the expense of Bco, Inc. to be $300 per month. The net
working interest of all of the present production is thérefore
$902 pex month. Although some of the initial wells in the area
cost greatly in excess of the $80,000 that's used on this
tabﬁiation as an average well cost, additipnal wells drilled

in the area now chould be able to be completed by pumping
equipment for this figure. A decline in annual production of
11% was used and was the figure as experienced in the 1-11
VanDenburgh well where development has been rather close. On
wells furthexr removed fxrom other completions such as the 2-4
Campos, the decliine seens to be at a rate of 7% per year.

Although as will be noted on the previous exhibit, the 2-4
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campos well actually produced more o0il during the past year

period.

fmine the

T had in

Q

40 acres?

A

As will be noted on the arxea map, the ownership throughout

this field alternates between different companies and there is

L=

Q

T =
La

Q.
T

on it's ovn wells. 1In any event, in a Pool of this size and of
such marginal economics it would be an extreme hardship on
any operator to shut in &

this type of information.

than it did from May 1lst, 1962 to May 1lst, 1963. The production

decline was applied to +he working interest value. for a 12 year

pumping well exceeded the working interest value and the well

was uneconomical. From the working interest value was deducted
the operating-expenses to obtain the next column, the net work-
ing interest value. To these

applied a present value discount factor of 6% per year to deter-

as we are discussing, the total present'value up to the economic

limit from such a well would pe $45,432. 1 believe that's all

stantiate the contention‘that one well will drain more than

ract 14

ik SRR

After the 12 years, the expense for maintaining a

ares for each. yeay was then .

present valueé ot future production from the well such

regard to this exﬁibit.

Have there been any interference tests made to sub-

No. Therxe haven't been any interference tests made.

in the field wners one company conld make such a test

1 for a2 time enfficient O obtain
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to a producing well for the purposes of a test?

Q In that connection, would a well shut in for the
purpose of testing be able to make up .any back allowablé that
might be assigned to it?

A No, none of these wells can make the top unit allowab#e

and it wculd not have an opportunity of making up guch lost

production.

Q = Could the allowable be transferrxed from a shut in well

A  No, it could not, for tne same reason.
Q So, economically it's noct feasible to make an inter-

ference test at this time?

A No, it is not.

Q ¥ould you continue then as to othexr criteria for

establishing drainage in excess of 40 acres in the absence of

dala o 1
this kind of teest?

bde

A Well, one such criteria would be the previously
mentioned.differénce in decl;ne rates between outlying wells
and more closely spaced wells and also a criteria would be a
difference in productive characteristics as it exists in thé
field. Of course this is something that you notic¢e by day to
dry association to the wells,and it's not such an analytical
analysis of something that you can put down in nambers on paper.
The evidence of the nature of difference in deciine rates is

definitely present in this area although it is not as dramatic
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. as was the same type evidence in the Escritc Pool where the

% Standard 1-3-20 well in Section 20, Township 24 North Range,

g | . | .

§ 7 West produced at one decline up to the time of drilling of

S ,
s 3 8 three top unit allowable offsets on 40 acre spacing, at which
| oo ~ .
S T .

. g ; time it assumed a different and much steeper rate of decline.

as 5
[ = z . .
= E g This steeper decline was continued until the well's subsequent
a = £ , :
g abandonment. ‘ - | 4
SV S-S ‘
= 3§ Q Referring you to Exhibit Number 3-C, does that depict
— & 2 , o

¢ = Ll i 5 - e E R i
= = Z the situation in the Standard 1-3-20 well?
D w T ’
Vina z .
— I £ A Yes. Exhibit 3-C is a Photostat of my work papers
[~ L] = * : :
Ry @ g : “ .
E; g & that were used to obtain our Exhibit Number 7 that was originall
= f g presented in the de novo hearing on Case Number 2089 that
maras 4 =
| —4 - " .
= @ % established spacing for the Bscrito-Gallup 0il Pool to the
a> v 8
- 5 =

north. The decline from June, 1958, up to April, 1960, was
on a rather gentle slope on the scale that I used in my exhibit;

it was actually 8 degrees to the horizon. At this time the

of the Campos #1-16 and the Dorfman #1 Judy well was
shown. These wells went on production in February, 1960,
the decline beginning in April, 1960, to’ the tike the well

was abandoned on the samc scale was at an angle of 386 degrees

to the horizon.

o) Would that indicate that that particular well felt

the influence of offset production within two months?

A Yes. That is definitely indicated.

iy i a7
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0 That is in the Escrito—Gallup Pool, is it not?
A Yes, it is.
Q In your opinion would the same situation exist in the

Lybrook-Galliup Poocl?
A Yes. I believe that the difference in decline rates
shown by the decline curvésAbetween the closer spaced wells and

same type influence. Howeveér, as mentioned, it is not as
“that we haven't yet harmed any wells.

Q - Now, would the gstablishment of 40 acre oil spacing
and 160 acre gas spacing in any way conceivably force the operatorF
to make communication and tests?

A There 's no well ;n Fﬁié Pool capable of producing the
top unit allowable under even Ehe smaller spacing. Since there
would be no loss of allowable under the smaller spacing, an
additional incentive for interference tests would not be present
if the area was forced orn to smaller spacing.

Q For the benefit of the Examiner, would you summarize
your reascns for at this time requesting 80 acre spacing for
0il wells and 22C acre spacing for gas wells in the Lybrook;Galle
Pool?

A First of 211, it's known that the closex spacing re-
steepex decline makes the entire

sults in steepex decline and a

area completely unprofitable and it necessitates early well

e
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. abandonment as was shown on the Standard 1-3-20 well in which
z
]
Z production is plotted for Exhibit 3-C. Since the smaller spaci#g
5 -
LV
x would make the area unprofitable, it would take money that might
8 o ,
N § be available for additional development on outlying areas and
o - 9 - _
_ § ] subsequently the development of additional reserves. The wider
ar 5 % )
’:'_D l= z » ~ » 3 5 ’ .
I OE g spacing also creates an additional incentive for the development
- H ;
@ 2 3 e
=g *% 7} ©f new reserves because of the possibility of a prolific well
oo 3 ‘ -
= § H obtaining a faster rate of payout. Also there is no evidence
= i _ ,
G to indicate that the Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool will not be connec |
&) - £ f
- x ;
— g é by future drilling to the Escrito-Gallup 0il Pool. 'The cross :
= i |
E; g p section shows that the producing section occurs in the same ,
a ¢ ‘ '
= z é position within the Gallup formation in the two areas. Core i
- [+ -
— ¢ Z
— — ) ) )
~ = é analysés in the two areas also compare very favorably in the
- ad g g
A — | s =

porositiés and water saturation and oil saturation. The
characteristics of the producing wells in the two areas are

the same. It is our belief that the adoption of other than 80

N T T T

acre and 320 acra spacing on a permanent basis would eventually
result in the different gpacing being, in effect, within the
same reservoir.

¢ Is it your recommendation, Mr. Jameson, that the 80
acxre spacing for oil and 320 acre spacing for‘gas be set up by i

order on a permanent basis?
|

A Yes. That is my recommendation.

Q would any further information on this Pool be available




€

-meier re

——
O
| —
| -,
<
QD
by —

D!POSI'i'IONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TUSTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P, O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-449) @ ALBUQUERQUE, Niw MEXICO

‘ragt 19

by a continuation of this case, say, for another period of one

year?
A The operators in the field cannot justify the taking o©

interference tests. We would of course obtain an additional year

production, but this has been dragging on for sometime and in &

marginal aré%réuéhﬂééwéﬁlg;‘iﬁﬂwéﬁ;t"éﬁéﬁdAéﬂ‘gﬁgﬁ;i trip”té
Santa Fe.
Q In your opinion then, would the adoption of 80 acre
oil spaéing and 320 acre spacing for gas by the Commission on
a permanent basis result in the protection of correlative rights
and prevention of waste? |
A Yes, I believe that it will.
Q Were Exhibits 1-C, 2-C, and 3-C prepared by you or
under your supervision? W
A Yes, they were.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 1-C, 2-C and 3-C.
MR. UTZ: The exhibits mentioned will be entered into
the record of this case.
(Whexeupon, Applicant's Exhibit

1-¢, 2-C and 3-C were received
in evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on Direct Examination

CROS5S EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

0 In looking at your map which is Exhibit #1 in the

previous case and in view of the fact that this still represents
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1 - -
i . o the development in this Pool at the present time, it occurs to
: )
2 me that you are not even developing this Pool on 80 ac¢re and
z .
v . e - - .
4 320 spacing. From the locks of the spacing here, it's even
v
en 2 o much wider than that. So, if you are not developing it on 80
o= - -
=~ ¥ E ‘
. g ; acre and 320 acre, now why would you be compelled to develop*
= £ 3 it on 40 or 160? I
- - — g_:) - ;'.. - _g [P— e« et s e ot o % i o - - D — |
o 2 z g - We 're not worried about ourselves; we had our bitter .
i —_ 5§ experience up in the Escrito area where we offset the Standard
i T s g ' ‘
H O o~ ) .
§ =. é E 1 on the 320 well. We are worried about a promoter coming into
: = £ i . -
7 — g 2 the area and offsetting us on a promotional basis. When we
a & x
r— 5 g , , :
EE g s offset the Standard well, the area was on 40 acre spacing. We
o - -
Fry z g had no engineering information on the field; we frankly didn't
— ‘z’ =
= £z .
8 2 ) .
< 1 i Know that it would cause both the Standard wells and our own wells
ad o e ’
. — s c

to assume a much steeper decline than would have been the case
if we had spread our money around just a little bit. Spending
the same amount of money, it's much better to develobe a largerx
area in these type fields.

o] sc, éll you are really concerned about is scmebody

coming in and offsetting you on 40 acres?

A Yes. Like we and Dorfman and Campos did Standard of

Texas up to the north.

0 That development won't do any more than it has in the

past two years, then; it will probably never e known whether

or not these two Pools are connected or not. As a matter oi

A
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fact, if they are conﬁecéed, the area in between these Pools
will never be drained angway will it?

i B
“A Well, as shown by the Dorfman 1-32 State well, it'’'s”

{

a better area out there ﬁhan 8 out of the 10 wells in fhe Lybroo

3

Gallup 0il Pool. As far @as we 're concerned, the boundary of the

‘Lybrook-Gallup O0il Pool to the north is simply an arbitrary line

Q ‘_What”kiﬁd,of a ;eli is this El Paso SAP well?

A fhat well was a; old completion. It was drilled back
in the time when there wa% nothing in the area but some very
pooi producers and some d?y holes, That well is not much of
a producer. Of course if%we had worried a great deal about the
older type completions in%the area when we went into the area,
neiiher the Escrito—Gallug 0il Pool nor the Lybrook-Gallup 0il
Pool-would have been deveiopéd at this time.

Q Are;these wells%able to sell all the oil théy»produce?

A -Yes. We have hé market problems.

0 Are the economiés faVOrgble or are you making money
on 80 acre spacing?

A As shown by the%exhibit on economics, it's very slim.
Of course we used a rate éf production which I have lent to the
best well in the field at%this time. We have in the past ob-
tained higher rates of préduction from three of the weils and
this has helped our econo@ics being in the area from the first

a great deal. We will evéntually'get our money back out of this

A

A}

DT S
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area on most of our wells if we're not foiced into a steeper

decline situaticn as was discussed.

l1ling is a resasonable economic venture,

-

0] If 80 acre dr
why aren't people ' drilling on 80 acres then?

A Well, 12 years -~

Q Actually you are d;?l;;gQWanl6oro: better, so this
economics is just a minimum that you would want. Actually
vour cconomics is on 160 or maybe 320 in some cases here.

A That 's probably true. Of course we are not trying to
establish drainage over a 320 acre spacing for a Gallup 0il
well. I doubt very sericusly that it could do it. We simply
want spacing safficiently large to give us some protection
from a steeper decline being established in the area that would
make the entire area unprofitable. We own a great deal of
additional acreage in the area. In fact, we have the lease
directly to the east of this Pool and directly to the south
of this Pool totaling over 5,000 acres and we do intend to de-
velop it. It takes time for people to see that a sure thing
on a 12 year payout is better than a wildcat where you might
miss. Ve believe that we'll eventually get it developed.

0 So in the meantime you want 80 acre protection ox
economics in accordance with your Exhibit 2-C. It just about
boils it down to that, doesn't it?

A Yes, that's our main concern in the area. We are
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definitely not concerned with allowable.
Q I'm trying to visualize how your correlative rights a

going to be protected on the wide spacing that you are how

drilling on. Do you think that these’wells are going to drain
this kind of acreage?

a Well, I don't think that the 1-11 VanDenburgh would

- L

drain 640 acres and I wculdn't hesitate at all to recommend

additional wells on: Section 11, howeaver - Shoesae pecple in-thisz

»

area need to get a little of this money back and then start

spreading out a little bit, and there's no reason why the out-—

lying areas that have been no drilling on them now won't be

developed at a future date.

Q Is what you are saying by ouglyingiareas, would you
consider the north half of Section 117

a Yes. I definitely would.

Q As being an outlying area?

A Yes. There's guite a lot of space between it énd
the Smith #1 State wells in Section 2. Theré's plenty of room
for several wells.

0 But you have no intentions of drilling it and your
people have no intentions of drilling it until they recover song
of their present investment, is that about the size of it?

A They simply do not have the money and cannot borrow

the money on their present production to do so. It will be ¥4J
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possible at a later déte we believe.

Q These wells are what, arcund 6500 feet deeé?

A Not quite that deep; roughly 5800 to 5900.

MR. UTZ: Less than 5000. Are there any other
questions of the witness?

. MR. DURRETT: I have a question, please.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Durrett.

o) (By Mr. Durrett) Mr. Jameson, I Am correct that
these special rules and regulations for the Lybrook-Gallup 0il
Pool that you are asking to be conﬁinued Ao not ;:cuibit arill-
ing on less than 80 acres, is that correct?

A true, ¥You can drill on each of your 40 acres:>:
However, if 80 acre spacing is in effect in an area, someone

new to the area is much less likely to make the mistake that we

made to the north when 40 acre spacing was in effect.

Q You couldn't do it under the existing rule;?

A That's very true. If he wanted to put two wells on
the 80 acres, there's nothing in the rules tc prohikit him
from doing so.

G I wonder how you would feel, that continuing these

rules in effect would stop the offsetting probiem that you feel
you are faced with?

A I feel a lot of people in the o0il field kind of

e
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stumble around blindly; spacing was 40 up there in the north
and we drilled on 40. I believe if the spacing is 40, you
wculd think twice before going in and drilling two wells on

an 80 acre tract.
Q If you got the same typa of well you had been getting,
it wouldn't bother your allowable any would it?

A No, it definitely wouldn't-bother the allowable.

"Allowable isn't a concern here at all.

Q - ﬁbw,lspeaking for a minute about the prdducpipp de-
cline that you were discussing. Did you state that there was
a well offsetting it on a 40; a Standard well of some kind?

A Yes, that's up to the north in the Escrito field and

it is discussed in the Case Number 2089 where du; present
Exhibit Number 3-C originated.
Q That's not in this-Pool though, is it Mr. Jameson?
A That's very true. However, as I mcntioned, the
same type informafion is available on this Pool. 1It's just
not as dramatic as exhibited by the Standard welil.

Q We don't have any well in this Pool that's offset

by a well that's on a 407

®
oy
§u)
0
]
o
192

een hurt by drainage in this Pool

7 No

vet.

Q I realize that you have figures that show the producti

on

T

aaiib SEai
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decline. Don't you feel that if you concluded from the figures

w
z
Q . M
§ that show.that production’on each:well declines; if from that
r4 . :
[
v L . i
g‘ information you reach the conclusion that 40 acre spacing causesf
G : : ;
> . i
s 3 wells to decline, that vou have td assume that the well will -
e . 8 . i : )
- — z 3 : ]
. % ; drain 80 acres with nothing to establish that assumption?
= k g A Well,you assume that your drainage is coming from
a = £ . 'ﬁ )
« & 3 an area greater than 40 acres; how great, you don't know. I
EEOE % don't doubt that a well such as the 2-4 Campos is moving oil
IS I - : ,
iy 1) o~ . ; L
JUS % maybe for, oh, maybe as far as half a mile.
s = z :
FI- z ° .
— I £ Q We don't know that do we? Do we have anything that
a 2 g . ' :
@ o o causes us to believe that? R
E 3 2 ,
a = g A We know it is draining in excess of 40 acres or, 40
= £ 2 : ;
bl § acre spacing wouldn 't change your decline curve as it was up
ad> ¥ g ! .
- % =

to the north where we did haveffou:z}' wells drilled just &s kclose
to one common section corner as thé_ey could be.

Q Would you feel that if tfle wells are declining on
80 acre spacing then ﬁhéy're dfain;ing greater than 80 acres,
and necessarily interfering with eéch other that's causing this
decline, or they're not draining tﬁe 80at all, they are just

depleting it?

A T don't understand your question.
0 vlell, they necessarily have to be draining; if they

are declining on 80 acres, there's no 40 acre wells as such

then, they are causing each other to decline; that's your
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conclusion, isn't it, interference?

A— Yes, there is some interference between the wells
even where they are not on 80 acre spacing in the eastern part
of the field, as Mr. Utz poihted out, we are not very densely
drilled down there eithef; but.we still have a steeper decline

than we did have where we are even less dénsely drilled on

What were the reserves under the discovery well that broughit on
the_spacing'in the original instance on 80 acres?

A | The reserves in an area such as this is apparently
anybody;s guess. There are, as mentioned, several sand lenses
occuring within the same well, and these sand lenses are of
varying qualities. Therefore, you would expect each sand lens
to have it's own percent of recoverable o0il. 1In other words,
the'estéblishment of a percent of 0il in a place that will
eventually be recoverable oil is very difficult at best, and in
an area where there are numerous sand lenses, it's practically
impossible. Ve have, as shown on the cross section exhibit,
perforations all up and down the well bore and I'm sure some
of those little sand lenses don't contribute very much., If you,
for instance, had 76 feet of sand perforated an’l figured that
your recovery would be 10% of your oil in place you might have

in your calculation at least around 200,000 barrels of recover-
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" able 0il on an 80 acre spacing. However, we know that this !
F 4
] - , . :
§ could not be a valid figure because even if the well didn't ]
5 : : ' :
Q . .
v 3
H decline and produced at top unit allowable, it couldn't produce
N :
s 3 this much oil. In other words, you simply know that well, 10% i
o= -~ 9 :
T — z > . : ,
.3 § is probably a real good figure for the Mary Zone. Maybe eight, .
as &
[~ - z o
= & é but certainly not more than 4% possibly for some of the poorer
as ﬁ s
2 g 2 quality sands that are perforated in the well bore, so reserves
e % B U :
= f 8 in this area are extremely difficult to determine.
= § 8 | |
Ei. ] g o Vou did pregent reserves in a previous hearing on an
— g g economic basis calculated to 80 acre reserves, or not?
a & x ‘
= 3 3 A~ I don't believe in this field that I did.
o -
¢ - .
o z 8 Q You haven't tried to calculate 80 acre reserves for
— 2 =
= s 3 .
o < = any given well?
Qs g s
- 5 =

A No. In fact, our accountants are continually after
me to establish what reserves these would be for close depletion
purposes and every time they ask me, I know no more than the

previous time.

Q As far as your economics, Mr. Jameson, putting aside

for the moment your theory on this declining production caused

L

y 40 acre, it is correct that on 40 acre spacing you would

TR~ R v

receive the same allowable that you were receiving on 80 acre

spacing from any well in the field?

A That's true.

Q One other question I have. Would you feel that if

3
3
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so&e of these trends to a little bit better permeability

the Commission should issue an order solely to discourage off~
setting wells, thgt the only real basis for issuing that order
would be that they want to discourage drilling in the areg?

A Well, as I discussed in my testimony, I don't believe
that smaller spaciné discourages drilling. We are‘perfectly
willing ana we're more than anxious to drill, to try to follow
portions. However, we do say that we should do it on 80 acres
and'ndtiéﬁ.b We don‘t feel that the smaller spacing creates
drilling. We feel that better economics create driiling.
Economics are what my people always scream. They don't worry
much about the spacing if the economics is all right.

MR. DURRETT: Thank you, I think that's all I had.
MR. UTZ: Any other guestions of the witness? The
witness’may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any further statements in this
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In the watter
\ ‘of Order No. R-2267-A, which order continued for another year the temporary

Docket No. 21-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 5, 1964

9-A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The fbllgwing cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, alternate examiner:

CASE 2355 (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 2355 being recpened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2051-B, which order continued for one year the temporary
rules set out in Order No. R-2051 establishing 320-acre gas gpacing units
for the Bluitt-Wolfcamp Gas Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. All in-
terested parties may appear and show cause.why said pool should not be
developed on 160-acre units.

CASE 2575 (Reopened):
“““ of Gase No. 2575 being reopened pursuant to the provisions

tdies sét out in Ordér No. R-2267 establishing 80-acre oil proration
\\\ units and 320-acre gas proration units for the Lybrook-Gallup 011l Pool,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and
show cause why said pool should not be developed on 160-acre gas prora-
tion units and 40-acre oil proration units,

CASE 2858 (Reopened): B
In the matter of Case No. 2858 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2549, which order established temporary 80-acre spacing
units for the La Plata-Gallup -0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, for
a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause
why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

CASE 2887 (Reopened): ,
In the matter of Case No. 2887 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2559, which order established temporary 80-acre spacing
units for the West Kemnitz-lLower Wolfcamp Oil Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

T S T
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3 BEFORE THE
- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
?i Santa Fe, New Mexico
o July 10, 1963
e EXAMINER HEARING
il | iy ' '
- .2 e, - - -
i z .
Aa z':,a: ( . )
@s £ | IN THE MATTER OF: (Reopened) )
=z
» ‘*‘ . [<] - - : - ) -
g §E Case No. 2575 being reopened pursuant to the ) '
- - provisions of Order No. R-2267, which order ) CASE 2575
4 3 established temporary 80-acre oil proration )
: = P
. &) units and 320-acre gas proration units for )
: tg '; the Lybrook-Gallup Pool, Rio Arriba County, )
% I~ New Mexico, for a period of one year, All )
i R interested parties may appear and 'show cause )
i tﬁ @ T Twhy sald pool should niot be developed on - T - 'L
i o 160-acre gas and 40-acre oil spacing. ) j
- - - e e AR EE s R S W W w W@ o em o - - e e e = e g
i? - B~ & . U .
i io BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner
- K.l
] -« ®
™ 2 i TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
-~ i
5 etk MR. UTZ: Case 2575,
"
%; % MR.DURRETT: 1In the matter of Case No. 2575 being
1 &=
[ 8
s g reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No, R-2267, which
A
:;. ¥ K IS : , N
S E order established temporary 80-acre oil proration units and 320- -
}r "Zq acre gas proration units for the Lybrook-Gallup Pool, Rio Arriba
B - 5!: ) County, New Mexico, for a period of one year,
H > z -
. E f MR. SPERLING: Jim Sperling of Modrall, Seymour, Sperlifg,
hic N gg Roehl and Harris, Albuquerque, appearing for Val R, Reese and
-' i i ?,:
Y < Associates, Inc,, one of the operators in this pool.
L A T ) - ; : .
- SR . MR. UTZ: Any other anpearances? o
-t ; . a
o T (Whereupon, Reese Exhibits Nos.
3 1 and 2 marked for identificatiop.)
(Witness sworp.) ‘
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MR. SPERLING : “'Mr': Examiner, on behalf of Val R
Reese and Associates, Inc., I assume it is clear that we are

appearlnq in an effort to suppott the continuation of the tempo-

-

rary rule insofar as this. fleld is concerned, which presently

— iy

. -
L, it |

LJ £8 prmiides for develo;:ment on the basis of 80-acre spacing for oil
- ";w : :
; J ;é proraupn units and 320-ae¢re gas proration units,

. §F et .

MR. UTZ: Thatis correct.

' LEWIS Cc. JAMESON

R . |

e
ERVICE, Inc.

called as a witness havmq been first duly sworn, testifled as

@ z u’ ows : ‘
1w % DIRECT EXAMINATION
T - BY MR, SPERLING'
Com &R ;
§ ta 855 'Q  Will you state your name, please?
! :iﬂ m gé : . . . |
SRR B = g A Lewis C, Jaméson, :
: P : ; ) : ; f;
Gr o i eé ‘ 5Q - Where do you live and by whom are you employed and in
3% i ~ ’? : : .
Do
s § ; § vihat capacztyO
IR I T ,
x { v >:| %A : I'm employed by Val R, Reese and Associates, Inc., in
R '
P 'é .&lbuquerque, New Mexico, as Vice-President and Geologist.
@7 L k i ’
o % , Q Have you testified at "'the previcus hearing on this
"';'.- i f ‘ Z';; ‘ , | 7
it g 22 | matter?
L i gg A Yes, 1 testified in Case No., 2575 that resulted in
LT ] :f T
3 L <t establishment of Order R-2267,
4 & _f 1 Q  Please refer to the plat which has been marked for
%» _ iﬁdenéifibation as Exhibit No. 1 and tell us what that portrays. |
A Exhibit No, 1 ié-simply an up-dating of our Exhibit No., |
' ‘1
®
| B
rd
oo ————— o L o 3
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. 1 which we presented in the previous case in June of '62, k'I‘he -
_: | area of the Lybrook-GaAllup 0il Pool was shown on the lower por- i
‘“ tion of the map as beinq enclosed by the heavy dashed line. The j
: is field to the north shown by the heavy solid line is the Escrito-
| ;2
i .,:: ~ Gallup Oil Pool. The only additional drilling in the area since
‘E: . gg the pi‘evious hearing was done by Dorfman :in Section 32 of
g?" E ru rquJ!"ﬂ'shfL.n 24 North, Range 7 Wast, resulting in their Nou 132
3 i: § r State, obta’inin»g a potc;ntial_ of 97 ba;rels per day. This well
3"’: § | is outside the one-mile limit of the Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool as
‘ z cﬁg established previouslv,
gu- % The Warner No. 1 State Well in Section 36, Township
j‘: E :':; 724 North, Range 7 West, was drilling at the time of the previous
;—s E ;; hearing and was completed for initial potential of 11 barrels of
ﬂi‘ Eé =¥ oil per day, The limits of -the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool were ex-
f (2 g tended southward one-quarter mile to include this well in the
z:'H § | pool limits. The Warner State Well is producing approximately
b Eé q 150 barrels of oil per month, ‘and 3500 mcf of gas per month., The )
E'; 2 well is producing without the benefit of compressor facilities
!; % ‘e against the Southern Union 500-pound line, which of course is
§t g f? quite 3 lot to ask of a weak well of this nature, j
FR _i
' . ‘m g% The subsequent development since a year ago continues ‘
( i our belief that there is a very strong possibility that subsequent
4 ‘ development will result in a joining of the two producing areas
" ) shown on this map. |
" ' . Q There has been no additional development within the 1

' N




1

i
- S

Lybrook-Gallup Oil Pool itself since the initial hearing a year

-3

ago”?

A 'No, there hasn't.

by |

Q@ Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2

and explain the information contained on that exhibit.

A Exhibit No. 2 is simply a tabulation of well produc-

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325%5.1182

« -~

. Inc.

~ tion, giving the cumulative production at t

¥
!
i

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

R XE T3

hearing and giving the past year's praduction and the resulting

S cumnlative-wersduction Lo May ist, 1963.

kol

~

At the date of the previous hearing there had been

70,128 barrels of o0il produced; during this past year an addition-

~al 35,259 barrels was produced from the wells within this pool

BRI s or K PRSI ,z«rmm " iy :;:Mvm-
A S Nm Em

boundary, resulting in a cumulative production to May 1lst of

SANTA TR, N, B,
PHONE 983.3971

105,387 barrels.

The gas production to May lst, '62, was 431,074 Mcf: anj

v
- baeate

‘additional 420,747 Mcf was produced during this past year, result-

A

'ing in a cumulative production to May lst, '63,0f 851,821 Mcf.

-_ e s el

Not included in these gas fiqures are some gas productions report-

PR N T

‘ed as too small to measure.

b S

4

Q Based upon the information that has been obtained,

which seems to be primarily the past year’s production, and based

ALBUQUERQUE, ‘N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

upon studies which you may have made concerning the productive
characteristics of the wells within this pool, have you reached
any conclusion or formed an opinion as to whether or not this

field is presently being developed or is presently producing to

- , =S
? , | QEEZ)
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its econoﬁic capacity upon the spacing which is presently in
effect?

A Yes. I believe that fhe past year's prdductiop does :
show that the spacing as established by the order is‘Qréininq'the

field economically. This opinion is based in part on the produc-

FARMINGTON, N .M
PHONE 323.11082

tive characteristics of the wells. For instance, the 2-4 Campos:

Well operated by Bco in Section 4, 23 North, 7 West{ is a well in
which our company owns 40 percent working interest, and the pro-

duction over the past year has shown no decline, this being due |

-

to drainage undoubtedly coming from a larger area than the 80
acres esiabiished by the pool spacing. This 2-4 Campos Well is

_located on the ncrthern -= northwestern extremity of the field,

L

i that corner of the

[N

and the development ic rather scarce up

PHONE 983.3971

SANT). PR,

field,
The curve on the 2-4 Campos as compared with the curve
established by the 1-10 Campos in Section 10, an area that is morq

densely developed, shows a much flatter decline thzn does the

curve on the 1-10 Campos. The 1-10 Campos has continued a typi- 3

cal Gallup decline and is producing at a rate and at a decline very

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUKRQUE, N. M.

similar to what would be experienced in the Escrito-Gallub Pool

to the north.

PHONE 243.8691!

The same is occurring in the 1-11 VanDenburgh, although

PR ]

the decline in production hasn't been'quite as'great in the 1-11
VanDenburgh, it again being on the edge of development and :

probably is draining an area in excess of its 80 acres as

®




o
‘-
_ g
RE
b established by the pool rules.
[E Q Have you made any sort of a presSurg study iﬁséfar as é
ﬁ any of these wells-are concerned, for the purpbse of interference? §
FV iy | A ) pr there have’beén no interferenge}tests madeé Itrs,
b ;é- J-bf course, rather hard to obtain valid pressure informatién in a
' 5 . §§ bool_that needs to be producéd evéry possible minute in_ofder t?
v g "'g" . ' keep the economics in a state where they will meet expensés, Y]
- ! g | there has been no pressure tests taken. S I
o é; ; F Q Do you have anything 'el;sgAtc»)’ add, Mr. Jameson?-z
55 % A No. It's our cont‘inuin‘q opinion tha;t there is ‘'no evi-
ég % . dence to indicate that two areas, that Vis, the “Escrito-Ga‘l‘%’ugz
% f‘ E§ ié Pool and the Lybrook-Gallup Pool, will not at some future-ﬁate
§' E gg be connecte_d; and, conversely, a cross sectidn ?p;esented_i%n the
;' § =§ previous hearing shows that the producing sectfbn occupies; the
:; gg' same position within the Gallup formation in the two areas?
;g g The core analyses :in the two areas cfompare veryf favor-
.%i Eé" ably, and the-water saturations, oil saturations, porositiés,.are %
ii é very similar. The characteristics of the producing wells between o d
i:. % . the two aréas are the same, and it is our belieif that the édop- A
% i- | 5
Z ‘ E§ j% tion of any rules other than the rules presently in effect in |
; EA §§ this pool would result very possibly in the proiatinq of the same
. % E 2s reservoir under different rules.

Q The Escrito-Gallup Pool is presently under a permanent

3 S - 80-acre spacing rule for o0il?

A Yes, it is.
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4

the information wﬁiqh you have collected which reflects the pro-

BY MR. UTZ:

Q  Now the line of cross section that is indicated on
Exhibit 1 is, I assume, the same line of cross section as indicatid

on the cross section which is a matter of record in this case

dlready?
A Yes, that was bur Exhibit No. 2.
Q Based upon the testimony which you have given, and upon

ducing characteristics of these wells, do you consider it economid
to develop UnW40;ééfe“sﬁééiﬁé”fdf”dii”éﬁd”léﬁiédré for gas in-
this area? e
A No, the economiés are very slim on 80-acre spacing, ahd

the fact that they are slim is reflected in the relatively few
wells that we have been able to get drilled in the aréa.

MR. SPERLING: I believe that's all, Mr, Examiner.

MR. UTZ: Do you want to offer vour exhibits?

MR. SPERLING: Yes, I would like to offer Exhibits 1
and 2,

M. UlZ: They will be entered into the record.

(Whereupon, Reese Exhibits Nos.
1 and 2 received in evidence.)

MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

Q Mr. Jameson, the fact of the matter is you have very

little, if any, more information this year than you had last year
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

F . |

PO B

i3

..,,...

SANYA FK, N. M.

v

FARMINGTON, N, M,

:

ALBUCUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE : 328.1182

PHONE 983.397)

PHONE 243.6691

in regard to the continuity of the formation from the Escrito,

except production?
A That's true. The economics have shown to be very poor
and we have not been able to get additional development ifn the

area.

Q Do you feel that would account for the lack of develop-

ment between the two areas?

S — N gy S . - U S S S
Lo L ucL a uptT 11 Lile

e

A [ O U
f2) ies, 5

were better, we would have been able to get additional wells
drilled in this area. | . .

Q How many wells in the Lybrook are actually top allow-
able 80-acre wells?

A Not any.

Q Still you contend that they drain 80 acres, even though|

they are marginal wells, because they haven't declined any, is

that your testimony?

A Of course, there has to be a balance between what the
wells will drain and what the cconomics will siond., Undoubledly,

a slight amount of additional oil could be obtained on 49; however

the oil in place, the recoverable oil in place under 80 is an

In other words, payout on these wells on

A+
CTA U

remely long return,
80-acre spacing will be approximately 10 to 12 years. If the
well is producing past that 10 to 12-year period, then there will
be some additional return on your investment.

The economics are reflected in the production for May
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‘ as an example, in that the wells that Bco operates and in which
g: we own an interest, thé 1-10 Campos, thé 2-4 Campos, and the 1-14
;"i Nancy, had a net value of p:oduction after‘ royalty, taxes, and
:; iy | bverrides; of $2400.00; aftei deducti’on of the‘avera_qe’expenée“s
{‘i ;é that we know pumpinq wells of’this nature will have to net to the
E 8 §§ workinq’ interest, af'te: eipenées_is approx;mately $1400,00.
f'g h: This is before depreciation of three pump jacks, three
: EJ tank battér'ies, three Sepgratérs. This is ti;e return that we're
e :.a receiving in this area on an investment for these thres wells of
¥ G E’ﬂ) .. approximately $200,600i00; ]
B E % : Q ‘How does the pzi'od‘ué:'tiéiri'cff’ éhésie wells compare wiih a -
” : :g 40-acre allowable? i |
B b E E; A Well, there's not a well there “thaf, would be curtailed
§ E § 32 under 40-acre allowable. ‘Howfever, I don't believe that allowable
gg § is the prime consideration in this area at all.: The same situa-
gﬁ § E tior" exists in the Escrito-Gailup Pool Tto ‘the north. ‘There are
“! >:' no top unit allowable wells in that?pooél, either,
.’fﬁ Z Q Then your maln~con§1derat10n here, 1 gather, is econ-
; & % . omic rather than‘whethér or népt one we]il‘vfill drain 80 acres?
| g g .:,g L A Well, T do believe that the production from the wells
o - : , : |
: * g; » gg shows that production is being derived from an area in excess of
3 23 a
:. “* 1 80 acres.. \ ‘ , o l
. A o | Q Based upon what, decline curves? | 1
‘ - } l | A On the basis of the decline shown by the wells on the
’ o s outside of the pool versus decline shown on the wells where the

®




te

1

P drilling is denser,
, Q Do you or the people you represent intend to take any
F- ' interference tests, or do you intend to do any more developing
:_ - in this area, or what is the situation?
b i3 |
b E'§ A I am at this time in the process of making some geoio-
B 2o | ~ ~
E § §§ - gic subsurface studies in this area which may result in the i
- drilling of a well to the east of this pool that would extend
S T :
& the field limits. o .
R Q But you don't know of any anticipated drilling between
ﬁ o}
l- . n. 1 the two areac?
- SR | : , N )
- % » ‘A Well, this proposed well that I'm working on would be
S Py
e -
s 55 adjacent to this field on the east, roughly in the vicinity of
A =-o .
ot E <; Section 12.
- 3 Q That would prove nothing as far as whether or not this
- E is part of Escrito or not?
. ~ - .
§ A No. However, if it turns out we can get in a little
s o ' .
i >.~4 better sand development in that area, it should liven the area up
- '
i 2 tremendously.
- % Q Are you asking here for another temporary order, or
o is
- g :f J permanent order? ‘
a i3
— sy A Well, we can see no reason for this area to be treated
20
83 .
: o any different than the more prolific pool to the north, the Escrith-
Gallup, and we request a permanent order, -
2 4
3 | MR. UTZ: ‘Are there any other questions of the witness?
3 MR. DURRETT: I have a question.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

|

FARMINGTON, N, M,

BANTA FE, N. M. -
PHONE $83-3971

ALBUQUERGUE, N...M.
PHONE 243.8691

PAGE 12

PHONE 32%-1182

- these wells all incur initially, it just:looks to us like we can

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Jameson, I'ﬁ a little hard put to Qnderstand some-
thing here. I want you to please explain it to me one more time,
If none of the wells‘in this pool are capable of producing a
40-acre allowable right now, then how will any operatof be hurt
by reverting to 40-acre proration ?nits?

A Itvwouldwonly;be”inmthe evgntMsteoneWgho_didn'twknowu
the area came in and would force an offset that would force us
to spénd money thét Qould be wasted, and we seé no reason for
putting the operators in this pool in that position; because if
a well is drilled by a prohcter and an additional ﬁell is neces-

sary to protect your offset, based on the flush productisn that

protect ourselves on this type offset by going to a spacing ihat
the economics shoﬁ to be necessary in ordei to get any development
at all.

Q You do feel, do you not, that the Commission should
encourage the discovery of 0il as much as possible?

A Well, trat's true. However, small spacing doesn't
encourage development, and in the long run would probably dis-
courage development.

Q If you were forced to step out and drill an offset
well and you hit oil on it, then your money wouldn't be wasted,
necessarily?

A Well, if you must invest money that it takes you over

ol

@

oy
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twelve Years to get back, I think there's a lot better places

than the San Juan Basin to put that dollar, than there.

: ] Q If your company would determine that, they would just
% i3 “hot drill an of fset well, would that be correct?
é ;é A Well, that is very possible, yés.

.gé ) MR. DURRETT: Tﬁat's all I have,

MR. UTZ: Mr., Arncld.

CE, Inc.

f
4
|
}
H
}
}
!
H
H
i
3
H
i
{
£
-

BY MR. ARNOLD: -

V“EE Q Mr, Jameson, if you do go back to 40-acre spacing on s
0] this pool, vour gas producticn would be zffected on a couple of E
0 b
2: wells, wouldn't it?
e -
i > ia J A Well, the. No. 1-9 Benn Well has 160-acres dedicated
H i,‘, '
! w9 : =
; EE ég to it now, and is classified as a gas well, We are slightly cur- ;
B 38
% et tailed on th- jas production as determined by the 160-acre spacing} -
E§ However, that's all the acreage that we had available to dedicate
[ £
§ : to the well.
[ ] ‘ R .
P~ Q - If you reverted to 40-acre spacing, then your gas pro-
R ?
Eg duction would be curtailed on that well préity drastically?
eg ‘- A Yes, thatts true. However, the call of the hearing
E§ ;: mentioned 160-acre gas spacing.
gy
¥ Q Yes, I see that now, 160 as against 3207
3 -
A Yes,
Q You are slightly curtaiied at 1607
A Yes, that's right. Actually, we don't have quitce 160

acres dedicated to that well, due to an irreqular section, 1




FARMINGTYON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

o

BANTA rg,
PHONE 983.3971
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

e
ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

;

PHONE 243.68891

believe there's about 152 acres dedicated to the well.
MR. DURRETT: If you had 160, would you be curtailed,

if you had 160 you could dedicate to it?

A It's really hard to say., We simply choked the well back

to a point where itvwas staying within ifs allowable, énd had we
been producing at a larger choke we may have declined more and
would therefore be about where we are anyway, So it's rather
hard to say, B

MR. UTZ: Any othér questions? The witness may be
excused. | |

- ' {(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Any statements in this case? The case
will Se taken under advisement, and the hearing is adjourned

until 1:15,

{(Whereupon, the hearing was recessed.)

* ¥ X x
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w STATE OF NEW MEXICO' )
‘ - : H ) ss L
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

B R

-

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-

I A

Iy IO

going and attaChed‘frahscript of Hearing before the New Mexico

ik oy

1

FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1182

0il Conservation Commission was .reported by me, and that the same

is a true and'correét record of?ﬁhe said proceedings to the best

“6f my knowledge, skill, and abifity.

, WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 31st day of July, 1063,

UL IS SRR It IO

) .
i ¥2 XIT JI® TUuU TR £X I3

'
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L e S e L e

My Commission Expires:

SANTA K, N: M,
PHONE 983.3971

June 19, 1967,

S i a

gk

K

-

¥

i
. o
i g, F AR PR L R e

R

-

#
3
¢
3

2

- -

e,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i A3 oy r" TR
i

a2y

ALBUGUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

sy

- ; I do lieredy dergify that the foregoing 16
a conplete tecord of the proceedinq: in
. the Ixaminer hearing of Case No. @3 22 .,

) . heard by ae

~




e

f

PP —

~ ot




[£3

LR

BEFORE THE o
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
,June 7, 1962

A < ot g g

s e

EX_&MI NER HEARING

FARMINGTON, N -
PHONE 2325-1182

L—--‘----—--——--?----—nd-;—-:.

IN THE MATTER OF: : -

3

Application of Val R. Reese &:Assocxates,
Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool
and for special pool rules, Rio Arriba:
County, New Mexico. Appllcant in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creatzon of
a new oil pool for ua*lup p&uuuuu;uu iR
Township 23 North, Range 7 West, Ric .
Arriba County, New Mexico, and further:
seeks the adoption of spec1al rules and
regulations for said pool similar to the
special rules presently governing the
Escrito-Gallup 0il Pool which provlde _
for 320-acre gas proratlon units and 80-
acre oil proration unlts (Order No.
R-1793-A}.

R I o S

&

i

L) R Y W Y N W)

‘i—‘vs-»'v'_ovvuvsa

e
e o Aogt, (R R

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPTOFHEARING__Q_ A R 1

MR. NUTTER: We'll call next Case 2575.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

o it D al N D

Application of Val R. Reeqe & Assoc1ates, Inc. for the cre ich;5

PHONE 243.8691

of a new o0il pool and for special pool rules, Rio Afriba :

]

County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox,

i R A AP »

RV i)

reoresenting the applicant. We will haveioné witness, Mr;

P
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et
PUCHEn S
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Jamesoh.
. (Witness sworn.)

LEWIS C. JAMESON

N, M,

PHONE 325.1182

ca.ll‘edf as a witne_ss, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

FARMINGTON,

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY_MR. KELLAHTN:

2250, DAAMANMBMBIT 10 g T8 -1
R e

o

?Qi Will you state your name, please?

i B "1

"R Lewis C. Jameson.
Q By whom are you employed and in what position?
‘A" I am employed by Val R. Reese & Associates, Inc., as

géolégiist, and I am Vice President of the company.

S R iy BB 0l 0
Eiarr aidedliniln s baia gty

Q Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation
Connnj'.‘s:%icn and had your qualifications made a matter of record?

A ~ Yes, I have. In one of the cases I previously testi-
fiediizi;l was Case 2089, which is the application of Val R. Reese s

& As‘soéiates for special field rules in the Escrito-Gallup 0il

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

Pool;i :;:md we're asking for the same type of rules here today.

MR, KELLAHIN: Are the witnessts qualifications accept=

PHONE 243.6691

able? !

e

MR, NUTTER: Yes, they are. Please proceed.

” Q Mr. Jameson, have you made a study of the Lybrook-Gallug Oil

e

- e Pool wi;th respect to well spacing and the well units?
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i ” g

i . ;
— A Yes, I have, and I am prepared to recommend field B r
. } ;

b rules for the order which the Commission described in their nomen %

clature hearing 2563, sub paragraph (55; this was called for hear1

ing at the May 16, 1962 hearing. We requested by telegram that

this hearing, this portion of the case be postponed, and with the

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325%-1182

BT

provision that we would immediately request special field rules.

- | 1111

No, it wasnftt.

e AT ot ML AT s

Q

A

Q What are the recommendations of ﬁal R. Reese, Inc, to
this Commission for field rules for the Lybrook-Gallup Pool?

A It is our recommendation that the special rules which

are presently governing the Escrito-Gallup 0il Pool be adapted,
and a study of this area shows that the two pools are producing

from the same portion of the Gallup formation, and there is no

o e e R By ] s

4

evidence that future drilling will not see the pools going togeths

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

er. ' :
- Q In your opinion, do you think that they will eventual- |
. 23 Soin?
| i é A Yes, I do.
§§ Q Have you prepared an exhibit which shows the area
h involved?

- A Yes, I have.

- (ghereu on, Applicant?
AR Lag ngre
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE: Inc.

ALBUOUERQUE, N, M,
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.11B2

PHONE 243.6691

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1,
would you discuss the information that is shown on thatxexhibit?

A The area for the proposed Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool is
shown colored inrblue, and this is the same as the Commission's

nomenclature hearing, the description of the acreage to be in=-

cluded in it with the exception of Section 1k, I have included

Nertheast Quarter of the section instead of

ct
h.rll
el
[+
=
ry
<
Ly
ct
42
(¢
"

>

|

I

the Wes
the Nbrth Half of the N&ttheast_Quarter, in order that that 80-

aére tract might coincide with the acreage which was earned'by

 drilling the 1-14 Nancy B Well.

Q'W”"Dbes the map in any way reflect the connection between
the Escrito-Callup and the proposed new pool?

A Yes. The limits of the Escrito-Gallup 0il Pool are
shown by the heavy, solid line directly to the north of the
Lybrook Pool, and the relationship between the two pools can be
shown. The producing wells in the entire area are shown on the
map, and the initial potential of the wells are given. Also
shown on the area map, Exﬁibit No. 1, is the cored wells on
which we have information in this area.

Q How are they shown?

A They 're shown by the heavy triangle around the well
symbol. A study has been made of these cored wells in the entire

area to determine any lithological change which might occur in

g

. ,’,fwrz

i Atk Yl
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_ the area. ;
i . £
e - Q Did you make that study yourself? :
3 A Yes, I did. |
E ;% Q Did>y°u find any significanﬁ lithologic change between |

g; the Escrito-Gallup and the LybrOOk;Gallup 0il Pool?

X0 .

i A No, I did not. The core analyses in the two areas are,‘j
very similar and, in fact, a core in one area could not be é
]

differentiaited vetween from one in the other area.

Q What portion of the lands in the proposed new pool are

s, ¢

subject to this application, or owned or controlled by Val Reese?

A Included within the blue colored area here, the pro;
posed Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool, are 2400 acres, Val Reese & As- = |-
sociates owns or controls 800 acres,_and we also hold a 40% work-
ing interest under an additional 560 acres. The remaining 60%
working interest being operated by the Bco, inc., which also
operates an 80-acre tract in which Reese owns an override.

Q That Bco is B=c=0?

A Right, capital B~-c~o0, Inc.

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No.

PHONE 243.6691

2, Mr. Jameson, would you identify that exhibit and discuss the

information shown there.

- (Whereupon, Applicantt's Exhibit
No. 2 was marked for identifi-
cation.)

g

[£a ]




A - —Exhibit No. 2 is a south to north cross‘section show=
ing three wells in the Lybrook-Gallup Pool and three wglls‘in the
Escrito-Gallup Pool. This cross section is arranged on a datum
marker bed within the Gallup formatibn, and the perforations are

shown in the center column of the logs.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%.1182

Q The exhibit is not on a scale horizontally, is it?
A Yes, the horizontal scale is five inches equal one mile(
Q 1 see.

The line of crogs section

-

+
L}
e

the dashed line between the point A and Al.
Q What does that cross section reflect, in your opinion?

A The cross section shows a continuity of the maim FTo= ;-1 &

ducing horizon in the two areas which is the sandstone symbol.

It shows the continuity from the Lybrook field to the Escrito
field., The heavy, dashed, vertical lines between logs 3.and"4 show
the limits of the two fields.

Q What conclusions do you draw from that exhibit, Mr.

Jameson?

DEARNIEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

A My conclusions are that the two areas are producing

PHONE 243.6891

from the same sand and, in conjunction with other information, I

believe that the two areas will be joined.,

- Q Do you find any significant difference between the

two areas which would justify a different treatment in the Lytrook

i
<%
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Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

s

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M,

FARMINGTON, N. M,

243.669)

PHOME 323-1182

PHONE

area than the Escrito-Gallup area?

A No, I do not.

(Whereupon, Applicant?s Exhid

i
ViV

jdentification.)

No, 3 was marked for

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 3+

would you identify and discuss that exhibit, please?
A Exhibit No. 3 is nothing more than a well data sheet

.which gathers up a lot of miscellaneous information. -The wells

in the Lybrook-Gallup Pool are listed in order of section,
township and range, and the present operator is shown. I might

point out that on Exhibit No. 1, the two wells in the southern

part of Section 2, which the map shows as Carter,‘and are now

operated by Smith; they were drilled by Carter, but I didntt
change the name on my map, 1 actually just took a portion of a
larger map which we had, the same holds true for several wells
which are operated by Bco, and in which Val Reese & Associates
owns LO% interest, these wells being the No. 2-4 Campos in

the No, 1-1J

=44

Section 4, the No, 1-10 Campos in Section Nancy

B in Section 14, and a well in which we do not held an interest

except for an override, the 1-15 Betty B in Section 15. These
wells are overated by Bco.
Q Wwould you summarize your reasons for recommending to

' the Commission that the Escrito-Gallup Pool rules be utilized

NS RO TT ¢ T

LEASAT,
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- paGE 8
o in the Lybrook-Gallup Pool?
B S ‘A Well, there's no evidence to indicate that the two- ?
i . | S '
Rt areas will not be joined by additional ¢érilling in the area, and
: zé’ the cross section shows continuity between two areas, and that
ok © .
TN )
- §; the main producing sand in the two areas is continuous across the
! . 30 : ‘
vt O £z ?
= -t 1.8 miles between the Log No. 3 and Log No. 4 on the cross g
L v z
R section. :
‘ . é— Of course, the field limits being outside the position oc=- s
‘ —' % cupied by the well mean that in actuality from field limit to
S . ‘ .
-~ % field limit is just slightly over the mile the way it's, the two
a |
- = areas are outlined on Exhibit No. 1.
U -
SRR~ The core analyses on the area shows that the two areas have
- 4 , ) _
j‘ 0 S porosities very similar and with similar oil and water satura-
i, &5 |
e E tions, and the typical low permeability that we encoumnter in
oy
Lo E this area, the reservoir properties are very similar as ~preproduc-
; L} . .
P P : _— : - i
=) ing characteristics of the wells in the two areas. The adaoption
R '
- E of any rules other than the Escrito-Gallup Pool rules would very
o~ : ,
D R :.é possibly result in the prorating of the same field under differ-
L Rl
g ent rules.
o~ gZ
>0
: X Q Wetve made reference to the rules of the Escrito-Gallup
. Pools, are the rules that you are referring to and recommending
3 | - to the Commission the rules contained in Order R-1793-A dated
— December 8, 19602

5 5




PAGE O

A 'Yeé, sir,'éhey,are;
Q Those are the rules that you recommend be used for the

Lybrook;Gallﬁp 0il Pool?

N, M,

FARMINGTON,
PHOMNE 325.1182

A feg, the idgnticallnumbers.
Q ~Do"§ou recébmend the name Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool to

the Commission?

A Weii, we héa alwaysfcalled it the Vandenéurg area, but_

i

‘ 4. —a w Pl% RS SN ¥ S W3 GBS e e - e . s g
‘T understand that the Commission 1likesS a geographic name, and it

may have'ébtt?n‘ih miftestimoﬁy as the Vandenburg area, but we

have no serious objection to it.

Q You have no'objection to the Lybrook name, is that
correct?
A No, that's correct.

Q Wefé Exhibifs 1, 2 and 3 prepared. by you or under
your supervision? |
A Yes; they wére.

MR. KZLLAHIN: At this time we would like to offer in

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

:é evidence Exhiﬁits 1, 2 and 3.

£ MR, NUTTER: Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will be admitted in
23

e evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicantts Exhi-
bits 1, 2 and 3 were admit-
ted in evidence.)

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Jameson, in your opinion will the
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ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,

N, ™,

FARMING TON,
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.669)
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approval of this application result in the protection of cor-
relative rights and prevention of waste?

A Yes, it will.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thatt's all the questions I have of the

witness.

MR. NUTTER: Any questlons of Mr. Jameson?

MR. ZAMORA: Yes. I will first identify myself. My

-

name is Matias Zamora. I1'm an attormey and Ifm representing

‘Bco, Inc., the operator of certain of the wells involved in this

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, ZAMORA:

Q First of all, I would like to ask the witness if he is
acquainted with the location of Well 2-4 Campos on Sectiom 4 of

that township?

A Yes, I am.

Q Are you acguainted with the terrain in that area?

A Yes, I am,

Q Would you describe it, please?

A Well, in between the 2-4 Campos well, for instance, the

Reece- 1~-9 Benn Well in Section 9, the area is soft, loosely
consolidated, steeply eroded hillsides, and there are many little

arroyos.

IR I



. ! - .
é ;; Q. Could I ask iou if the terrain beﬁéeen those two iA - f
[ : s
‘;Lj> wells that you have described poses some definite proolems inso= -
i ) .
2 E‘ far as the operator is concerned?
F :g A Well, theére's no road between the»t;o areas, between the :
b % : i :
ﬂ g; two'wells, and that possibly makes maintaining of a gas line a 3
: 30 JE :
: i - little harder than it is, for instance, fromi?he 1-9 Renn Well
= down to 1-10 Caméos Weli. - |
5 Q ~  Let me ask you, in connectica wilh the Well 1-1i Nancy

B and Well 1-15 Betty B, are you acquainted with those two wells

A Ye_s’ I am,

Q Could you tell us, or describe the gistory of these
two wells insofar as gas production is conéeréed?

A Well, the lasﬁ gas-0il ratio whiCh‘w;S'filed-with the
Commission showed that the 1-14 Nancy B had a éas volume too

small to measure, and I know of no change in tﬁat to date, I

understand therets very little gas and barély~énough-to run the

pumping unit. The 1-15 Betty B showed, as shdén on Exhibit No.

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

3, that the curreat gas-oil ratio was 12,640 to 1. However,

PHONE 243.669)

as was filed with the Commission at the time tﬁat gas~oil ratio
was taken, the well only produced 8 barrels and has since dropped
to about 6 per day, and, therefore, the total volume of gas has

- probably decreased.

ey
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|

Q Could you tell us when Bco, Inc, assumed operation of i

these two wells?'

e de e o sl

The 15th of March.

i
t
N, M,

PHONE 2325.1182

Prior to that time were these operated by Val R. Reese?

FARMINGTON,

A
Q
A Yeé, they were,
Q During the time ﬁhat they‘yere operated-by Val R.
‘ Reese Company, did you in fbur official capacity maintain all

records with relation to ga%‘production pertaining to these two.

P wells?

- A Yes, we did.
o Q Now, from your exberience and your records in connece
; tion with these two wells, do you have an opinion as to whether
. or not a flare order should;be maintained wiﬁh }espect to the two
:b wells? ‘
?t A Well, I believe tﬁat due to the ektremely small volume

from the 1l-14 Nancy B that there should not be any question of an

NLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

exception to a no-flare order, and I would like to point out in

anticipation of your next question, that on the l1-15 Betty B, not

|
DEAR

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

only has the volume of gas decreased, but that well is located

PHONE 243.669)

on the opposite side of State Highway 44 between Cuba and Farmingw
ton from the compressor, and, therefore, would necessitate drill-
ing a horizontal hole underneath the right-of-way in accordance

- with specifications set out by the engineering, the New Mexico

ot
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- Engineers, and it is rather expensive.

Q  Would you say, then, in conclusion, that the flare

L‘ order should be maintained with respect to the two wells identie
E :g fied? |
sz . %% A Yes, I be;ieve they should. |
; - Jg . MR. ZAMORA: I would like the record to show that we're
. ¥ = ‘

not objecting to the application insofar as the adoption of the

rules proposed by the arplicant except with respect to the inclu-

S |
ERVIC

‘sion of the Well 2-4 Campos, and alse that we would like to,. within °

o
I
\

the same order as anancillaryaction thereto, requeSt that the

Commiésion give us a flare order with respect to Nanecy l-14 and
1-15 Betty B. I have nothing further. -

MR. NUTTER: Did you include the Campos 2-4 in that
request?

MR. ZAMORA: No, I did not.,

MR. NUTTER: .Must the Retty 1-15 and thg Nancy 1=147

MR. ZAMORA: That's right.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have any further questions?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING $§

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

MR. ZAMORA: No, I don't.

PHONE 243.6691%

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Here on Exhibit 3 you give the GOR and the date of firsi

A

0il production, but you don't give the latest oil production,

- That would vresumably be the one that the GOR is shown for?

%

‘

i3
\..".g';

o
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W B F b

A I can give you that as well as the monthly production

™ : 4

5 at present, whichever you like, or both. | ,
% E o a Q Well, it%depends on when the tests were tﬁken? 7
; E :? | A Weil,»thé testg:are rather old. Of-course, this beiﬁg
% -~ gi an:undesignated:aréa, the tests are due to be taken again in

Juﬁe to July, and they are rather old gas-oil ratio tests.

FopR vty
I

qQ Will you run through the oil production on the GOR tests

(g otad o TN
b |

an@ give me the daée;’pléése?

A On the Néncy B 1-14, the test was taken in February,
1962,‘the‘oil prbd&céd'waé 26 barrels, and the gas was too small
to measure. The weéll was on pump,and choke was 2" during the
_test period of tweﬁty-four hoﬁfs. Unless I overlooked it, I don't
seen to have Form C-116 which was filed, I believe was filed in -
4Aug§st of 1961. I;m su;e;that is in the Commission files, but
I don't seem to have a copy of it with me.

Q  For what v:élls?;

A For thé fest‘of”the wells in the area, We filed them

all:at the same time.

&
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

Q So you don't have the information with you as to what thg

wells made on their last test?
A Yes, I do on the 1-15 Betty, that was 8 barrels. I do
" not have the date of the test, however. On the 2-4 Campos, it was

26 barrels, and again, I dontt have the date, On the 1-10 Campos




M. M.
.1182

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 32%

, Inc.

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

N, M.
691

PHCONE 243-6

DEARNLEY-

ALBUQUERQUE,

PAGE 15

it was 85 barreise.

Q You don't have the date? A No, 1 don'te.

'Q How about on the other wells in the pool?

A 1 don't have that jnformation on theme. |

Q Do you ha#e the most recent months? production on the
wells? |

A Yes, 1 4o, 1 do have April production with the d4ays

produded. on the 2=k Campos, bthe production for ﬁpril was Obds

| harrels, in 27 dayse The flared gas was 2,000 MCF during the
month on the Reese4l-9 Benn. The oil production for April was
15k varrels, and the ga5, 27,199 MCF. That is sold through the
compresser to Southern Unions

Q How many days?

A Thifty days. I also have the production on Southern
Union?ts Noe 1 punn and, in fact, all the other wells in the
»area, if you WOuld‘like to have them.

Q Yes, SiT, I would like production on all of theme

A The Smith No. 1 State well in gection 2 produced 403

parrels during popril and theys 1 don't believe reported their

days. Atb jeast & didntt geb the information from the Aztec

office of the 0il conservation Cormissione On the No. 2 State,
the barrels produced was 561, again, nO days were reported. On
1 Dunn, produced 168 barrels in 26 days,

the Southern Union Mo

—— "

aTy

&L
)
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ICE, Inc.

‘
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DEARNLE

N, M.

I

- 'ARMINOTON

Y-MEIER REPORTING ‘SERP

N, M.
6691

ALBUQUEROUE,

5. 1182

PHONE 32

PHONE 243

the Dr. Dunn No. 1 Dunn produced 38 parrels in 30 days and sold

2,729 MCF %o Southern Ynion. The 1-10 Campos produced 688
parrels and lk,239 MCF in 30 dayse This &as w'as sold through the

or alsé to Souther:n Union. The 1-11 Vandenburg sold

compress

806 pbarrels of?oil and 5,342 MCF of gas 1P 30‘ days. That also

/ goes thi‘ough ai different compressor to Southern Unione. The
1-14 Nancy pr;duced 271 varrels in 30 days and the 1-15 Betty B
produ ed 139 tgar'rels in 30 dayse h

That 4as all in April? 5 Yes.

O

Q M.r. Jamesol, here on this €TroSS section i notice o0
the wells,thx%ough the depic tion ol the well you have horlzontai
1ines with a%vertical 1ine through thefe DOes chat indicate the -

peri‘orated if;xterval in eack of these wells?f

y  Yes, it doese

Q so while che wells may 0ave s:.mllar characteristics in

some regardsi, the perforated jntervals don't correspond from well

o well necéssarily, do they?

A In some cases they 40, for instance, this Well Noe. by

the Pan Ameirican No. 1 zanotti, ig is far _enough south in the

Eserito fiéld that the section pelow the main PaY, which we call

the Mary, ﬁas veen perforated, and this same section, or at least

a portion of it, plus an additional section 18 perforated in the

2-L Camposf», and in the 2=k Campos & section 1ower 1is perforated.

'}
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No™,

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 328.1182

RVICE, Inc.

s
Vi

inAa»Nsiihweét-Soﬁfheaéimtféﬁdihg area and are about one locationm

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING S}

ALBUGUEROVE, N. M,
PHONE 243.669)

These‘lower sands are shown by core analysis in the Lybrock Pool
area to have gone over the bordér line of what we consider as
productive pay, whereas in the Escrito they are a slightly pooref
quality sand and‘are also in thinner lenses.

Q Is this Gallup sand body here generally trending North-
west-Southeast as so many of the other Gallup sands in the area
do?

A | Yes, it is. The bgst'portions of your sand deposits ar*
wide, if that wide, sometimes we miss it.

Q Then the three wells on the cross section Nos. 1, 2 and
3 would depict a cross section along the axis of the structure,
is that correct?

A Not entireiy. We are off to the north on the No, 2-4
Campos well, and possibly we are off on the 1-9 Benn well, so
your well productive capacity down in that area indicates we
haven't exactly tied down our highest volume pay.

Q In your V-No. 1-9 Benn, would that mean that the well
is north of the main axis?

A Possibly.

Q So that the axis would be almost east-west then?
A In that short interval it is, which is the same as up

in Escrito, the little narrow belt of better sand snakes its way




down through these two fields.

I

Q 7 Of the wells on the cross section, the No. 1-9” Benn

-
Fe

has a GOR quite a large amount in excess of the other wellé, yet -

¥y
ii 7z it$ perforations are lower than the other two wells, to what do
7 a
en
n gu you attribute that?
. £9
sa

A That is the same situation that we have run into up in

b IR

the Escrito field, and an additional reason why we believe that

the same field rules should be ébplied to this other area. The

-
I S

B AR g ANl s o b

SERVICE, Inc.

1-9 Benn well is produclng from the same section as the other

~
4

1S "aiéa. There are tWo hlgh gas-01l ratlo well in the

11 Lo Lb
WEaiad i vuii

IS I 89 |

area, both classified at this time by the Commission as gas wells}
That *s the Benn Bud No.‘l Dunn; or it's now operated by Dr. Samuel
Dunn in Section 10 and our No, 1-9 Benn well in Sectidn 9.

Q And the Bud Dunn No. 1 is the one with the GOR of

109,000 on your Exhibit No. 37

:Eﬂﬂ A Yes, as pointed out on a footnote on BExhibit 3, that
- COR was taken ==
il Q In February of %597

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

A Yes. Right, you found it before I did.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6869)

Q The other well thatts classified as a gas well is the

Reese Benn 1-9?

A Yes, sir.

. : Q  With the GOR of 73,000 and the date of that test unknowp?
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A Yes.
Q Are the Escrito rules;, which youfve referred to in your|

testimony, being Order No. I7§§-A,5pérménén; rules as far as
the rules themselves are c&néef&éﬁ,ibf a#e"théy’temporary rules.
with the thing to be reviewed later? |

A I see no;reason.ﬁhyvfﬁ ShbuIdn?t have the'same status
as the rules in the Escrito}

Q I mean the Escrito ruieé, are these temporary rules?

Lk

A THe Escrito rules are permanent rules.
Q And they provide fo; 3?Q acres to be dedicated to a
well classified as a gas well and 80 acres to a well classified

an oil well? , f o

A They provide that at thg dptioniof\the»operator dedi-
cated up to L480-acre proration ﬁéifs to a;wéli. ‘In the case
of the 1-9 Benn well, we woﬁld &édicate tWo;SO-acre proration
units. The reason being we!d&néf bwn\fhe;rést of the acreage.
Mr., Nutter, I dé‘have the date éffthe test on the Benn Noa. 1
with 72,920 GOR reported, tﬁe rédsénibéihg that is the date of

request fer classification change from an‘oil well to a gas

test was taken the 25th of August, 1961.

MR, MORRIS:

well, That

Mr. Jameson, I don't want to let your
remark stand on the record there with respect to the gas well

being able to dedicate multiples of 80 up to 320 acres, because
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

‘Rule 2 of the Escrito rules provides that thevgas proration unit

in the Escrito shall be 320 acres.
A I believe there is én'additional paragraph in the rule
which further clarifies that.
MR.  NUTTER: :Which one? | ‘ .
MR. MORRIS: Can ycﬁ direct me to |
A It11 look.

MR. MORRIS: There is, of course, provision for ad-

ministrative approval in specified cases for non-standard units,:

but this has hdthing to do with what a standard unit shall Be.

A Rule No. 3 providéé that 80-acre proration'units be
established for oil wells in the pool, and that 320-acre pro-
ratién units be established for gas wells in the pool with the
limiting gas-o0il ratio to detetmine whatts a gas‘well'and whatts
an oil well set at 30,000 to 1. |

r
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MR, NUTTER: I believe the Escrito rules will probably
speak for themselves. The Commission has a copy of them.

Are there any further questions of Mr. Jameson?

MR, COOLEY: William J. Cooley, firm of Verity, Bur& Co

appearing on behalf of Jacob I. Smith, trustee who holds the
leasehold rights in Section 2.

BY MR. COOLEY:

Y
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FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

N, M,

PHONE 243.6691

Q  Mr. Jameson, how doeS'khe pioduct1v1ty of the Sm;th |
wells, which you show on your Exhibit No. 1 as ‘being the Carter

gtate lease, compare with the other wells 1n the pool’

A The April production ﬁhich‘yas reported to the Commls»

‘sion is below some of +he wells:in tHe area and higher than some

of the wells in the area.

Q Does the existence of productlon éf'aVerage o

L.~ nwerage production this far north of the ax1s to whlch you

have Jjust béétified indicate that there mlght be another sand
stringer or something in this area?

A I believe that if we: vtart ch331ng 1nd1v1aua; peET
meability streaks within the Gallup?formatlon whxch alloms‘foa
production slightly in eXxcessS p0351oly of average, that we woqu
have many, many pools for no reason 'in that the areas are con—?
nected and the reason for the dlfference 1n nroductlve capac1ty

is only due to & variance in permeablllty.

n Lensing in permeabiiity in the Gallup zone is certainly
nothing unusual in the northwest? ’

A No, it isn't.

Q no you feel that the discovery of the Smith 1 and 2
reasonably tend to show thatl the North Half of Sectiocn 2 is also.

productive in the proposed LYbrookLGallﬁp‘Péol?

A Yes, 1 believe it will.

oy s I
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Q Would you have any hesitation in also recommending that

the North Half as well as the South Half of Section 2 be included

in the pool at this time? .-

A I would have no objection. However, I would have to

-add that I see no reason for-it until it is drilied.

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 3253.1182

B!
nc.

Q Do the pool rules which you have proposed have the

Ty
EgA standard proVision of applicabiiitfwgfwbﬁé“ﬁiiémgéyaﬁéﬂthe estab- )
—y

EE lished limits“of the pool?

;ﬂ' .

'
i

A Yes, that provision is covered.
Q Then, in any event; the North Half of Section 2 would
be covered by these proposed pool rules?
A Yes, it would.
MR, COOLEY: ©Nothing further, thank you.
MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Jameson?
He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin]

MR. KELLAHIN: Thatts all I have, thank you.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING S

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

PHONE 243.6691

offer in Case 25757

MR, COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, we would at this time, on

- ‘ H A behalf of our client, Jacob I. Smith, trustee, recommend that the

ol

- North Half of Section 2 be included in the initial horizontal

&

1
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a 1imits of the pool for the reason that'the/ same seems to have
g ‘ been reasonably proven productive in this same zone by virtue of
L: the production in the South Half of Section 2.
i: :% MR. NUTTER: “Tha.nk you.
;-: . ?é MR. MORRIS: May I ask Mr. Zamora to again give us
: ,g i the names of the wells which he proposes be giv_gn exception to
; H Eﬂ; no-flare orders in the pool?
i E - MR. ZAMORA: Yes, the 1-14 Nancy B and the 1-15 Betty B}
* = 3‘; S  MR. MORRIS: Do I understandyou, Mr. Zamora, to ask ‘
%-g % : ﬁhat the Camnos Well 2-4 bc cxcluded from the horizonial limits
: E of the pool?
~ g} MR. ZAMORA: That is correct.
E RS MR. MORRIS: In the event that the Commission did not
- § seek the right to, would you seek a no-flare order?
¥ u :Eﬂ' MR, ZAMORA: At this time we do not seek a no—flére
. ‘ ﬂ: E order insofar as the 2-4 is concerned, but we do not want to be
- E foreclosed in the event that we deem it necessary.
) é 23 MR. MORRIS: Thank you.
§§ MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further in this
— 22
. %g case? We will take the case under advisement and recess the
hearing until 1:15. e
- : . {Whereupon, a recess was taken untiljl:lsﬁ P.M.) |
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CASE 2854:

CASE 2856:

CASE 2575:

CASE 2857:

CASE 2858:

iqg/

County, New Mexico, including the conversion of additional
wells to water injection.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
unorthodox location and a dual completion, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the dual completion (conventional) of its SMU Well No, 15
to produce oil from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-Ellenburger
Pools through parallel strings of tubing, said well to be at
an unorthodox location for the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool at a
point 660 feet from the North ard East lines of Section 22,
Tovnship 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea Comnty, MNgw Hexico.

"Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a dual

completion, Lea Tounty, New Mexico. Aapplicant, in the abowe~
styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completlon (conven- -

' tional) of its SMU Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 15,

Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to
produce oil from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-Ellenburger
Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Socony Mobil Oil Company for a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause,
seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its
State Bridges No. 97 well located in Unit O of Section 26,
Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to
produce oil from the Blinebry and Glorieta formations, Vacuum
Field. through parallel strings of 1.61 inch I.D. tubing.

Reopened

In the matter of Case No. 2575 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2267, which order established
temporary 80-acre oil proration units and 320-acre gas pro-
ration units for the Lybrook-Gallup Pool, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested p: ies
may appear and show cause why said pool should not be develops
on l60-acre gas and 40-acre oil spacing.

Application of Standard 0Oil Company of Texas for special pool
rules, Rio Arriba County, Nev Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of special pool
rules for the Boulder-Mancos 0Oil Pool, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico, including provisions for 80~acre spacing therein.

Application of Standard 0Oil Company of Texas for special pool
rules, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the establishment of épecial pool rules
for the La Plata-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
including provisions for 80-acre spacing therein.

A

~



No. 19-63

DOCKET ¢ EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - JULY 10, 1963

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXTCO
The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, as alternate examiner:

CASE 2848: Application of Skelly 0Oil Company for a unit agreement, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of its East Bisti Unit Area comprising
17,812 acres of Federal, State znd Indian lands in Townships
24 and 25 North Ranges 9, 10, and 11 West, San Juan County,

; New Mexlco. i

CASE 2849: Appllcatlon of Skelly Oil Company for a waterflood pro;ect,

b G e

. } San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
ii .+ - - ecange, imeeka authority to institute a waterflood project:in

the Bisti Lower-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, Néw MBXICO,
by the injection of water into the Gallup formation through
34 wells in its East Bisti Unit Area. B

CASE 2850: application of Shell 0il Company for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the East Pearl-Queen Unit Area comprlazng
2440 acres of State and Fee lands in Tcwnshlp 19 south, Range
35 East, Lea County. New Mexico.

CASE 2851. application of shell 0il Company for a waterflood project, Lea

: County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
. seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its East
< Pearl Queen Unit by the injection of water into the Queen
formation through 29 wells in Sectioms 15, 21, 22, 26, 2:, 34
and 35, 7Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 2852: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a triple
completlon and for commingling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Appllcant in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
triple completion (combination) of its State NJ "A" Well No.
1 I 1 located in Unit A of Section 2, Township 25 South, Range 37
At Rt ; East, North Justis Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce
o ; 0il from the McKee and Ellenburger zones through 1-% inch
i tubing inside parallel strings of 3-% inch casing and from the
’ Montoya zone through 1-% inch tubing inside 2-7/8 inch casing,
all casing strings to be cemented in a common well bore.
Applicant further seeks to add the Montoya zone to the com~
mingling authority previously granted by Administrative Order
No. PC-84,

CASE 2853: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for an amendment
to Order No, R-2154, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above~styled cause, seeks approval of the expansion of
its Cha Cha-Gallup Pressure Maintenance Project, San Juan

Y. N
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BEFORE THE OIL ,‘%ONSERVRTION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ALY

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION ’

OF VAL R. REESE. & ASSOCIATES, INC.

FOR ADOPTION OF SPECIAL PoOL RULES

§/
case vo_ 75T

POR LYBROOK GALLUP OIL POOL, RIO
ARRIBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

Applicagt states: .

1. That Applicant, val R. Reese & Associates, Inc. is
owner and‘operator of welié pProducing from the Lybrook Gallup 0il
Pool, RiovA;riba County, New Mexico, as proposed and described by
Commission Case 2563, paragraph (a).

2. -That“said pPool be classified 33 an oil pool by
brdef of this Commission.

3. That there are wells productive of both oil énd gas
now producing from the common source of supply of said pool.

4. That special pool rules and regulations should be
adopted by the Commission concerning the drilling of oil wells and
gas wells in said Pool and the production theréfrom, including Sut
not limited to provisions for proration units’for 0il wells and
for gas wells, well location, determination of allowables for oil
wells and for gas wells and limiting gas-oil ratios.

5. That these rules be the same as those established by
the Commission for the Esc:i?o-g§llgpwgi£ Pool.

6. That the adoption of special rules and regulations
is necessary for the prevention of waste and pProtection of corre-
lative rights,

WHEREFORE, Applicant brays that this matter be set for

hearing, that notice thereof be given as required by law, and upon

/
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hearing this Commission adopt rules and regulatiome for said pool

as hérein requested and grant such other and further reljef as

this Commission may deem necessary and proper.

VAL R. REESE & ASSOCIATES, INC.
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No. 17-62

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - JUNE 7, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases w111 be heard before Daniel s Nutter, Examlner, or
Elvis A. Utz, as Alternate Examiner:

CASE 2571: Application of Randall F. Montgomery for an exéeptionvto
) Order R-111-A, or in the alternative for threeéunorthodox , i
oil well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant ' ?
—in the above-styled cause, seeks exception to the pro=
visions of Order R-11l1l-A, insofar as it pertains to the
re-entry and ca51ng program on five plugged and abandoned
wells in the Salt Lake Pool, four of which are located in
Section 7, and one of which is located in Section 18, all ‘
in Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. j
Applicant further seeks permission, as an alternative.
request, to drill three new wells at unorthodox locations
in the Salt Lake Pool as follows:

I e

{1) Brooks - 7 Well No. 6, to be located 10 feét from
the South line and 2310 feet from the East’ line;

(2) Brooks - 7 Well No. 7, to be located 330 feet from
the South line and 1320 feet from the West line;

(3) Brooks - 7 Well No. 8, to be located 1320 feet from
~the South line and 1980 feet from the West line;

all in Section 7, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 2572: Application of Tenneco 0Oil Company for an excepiion tc
Rule 21-a of Order No. R-1670, Basin-Dakota Gas:Pool., San-
Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks permission to commingle the gas production
from two wells in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool located on the
H. O. Watson Lease in Section 22, Township 27 North, Range
12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, as an exception to
the provisions of Rule 2l-a of the Rules for the prorated
gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico, Order No, R-1670.
Applicant proposes to install one common tank battery and
separating facility and to allccate monthly gas ‘production
to each well on the basis of deliverability tests and
average flowing tubing pressures.
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CASE 2573: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for approval of
an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval to
locate its Santa Fe Well No. 68 at an unorthodox il well
location in the Vacuum-Abo Pool, 1650 feet from the North
line .and 1090 feet from the East line of Section 34, Town-
ship- 17 South, Range 35 East Lea County, New Mexico.

QQQB 2574: Applxcatlon of J. Gregory Merrion and Assoc1ates for compul—
-7 sory pooling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order of the Commission
force pooling all interests in the Basin-Dakota Pool Zn the
W/2 of Section 35, Township 25 North, Range 6 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico. ‘
e e BRAT et . : o
\\\CASE 2§75. Application of Val R. Reese & Associates, Inc. for the crea-

:
3

~tion of ‘& new 0il pool and for special pool rules, Rio Arriba
-County, New Mexicoc. Appllcant in the above—styled cause,
seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Gallup productlon in
- Township 23 North, Range 7 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
and further seeks the adoption of special rules and regula-
tions for said pool similar to the special rules presently
governing the~Esanto~Gallup 0il Pool which prov1de for 320-
acre gas proration units and 80-acre oil proratlon units
(Order Nc. R-1793-A).

CASE 2576: Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for approval of a
waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a waterflood project
in the Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, with
the injection cof water to be through seven wells located on
the H. E. West "A" and "B" leases in Sections 3 and 4, Town-
ship 17 South, Range 31 East; applicant proposes to operate
the waterflood project under the provisions of Rule 701.

CASE 2577: Application of Newmont Gil Company for approval to dr111 a
water injection well, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks perm1531on to drill the
State "A" Well No. 3, to be located 1295 feet from the South
line and 2615 feet from the East line of Section 36, Township
17 south, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, for use as
a water injection well in the Loco Hills Pool Watsrflooad :
Project.

-
o A

CASE 2578: Application of Newmont Oil Company for approval of a develop-
ment plan for the Loco Hills Waterflood Project, Eddy County.
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a plan of development for the Loco Hills Water-
flood Project, Eddy County, New Mexico, which would permit
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CASE 2578: (Continued)

the conversion of wells to water injection by stages. The
applicant proposes to operate said waterflood project under
the terms and conditions of Order No. R-2178 which established
a buffer zone in a portion of the project area. A

CASE 2579: Application of Neil E. Salsich for approval of a waterflood
project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of a waterflood project in the .
Square Lake Pool with the injection of water into the Grayburg
formation of the Sqguare Lake Pool through five wells located
in Section 36, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant requests that the waterflood be
governed by Rule 701 except that administrative approval is
sought to allow expansion of the waterflood by the conversion
of one additional well in Unit H of Section 35 prior to
response from water injection. :

CASE 2580: Application of Waterrflood Associates, Inc., for approval of
a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a waterflood
project in the Robinson Pocl with the injection of water to
be through six wells located in Section 35, Township 16 South,
Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; applicant requests
that the waterflood project be governed by Rule 701.

CASE 2581: Application of Waterflood Associates, Inc. for approval of
a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a waterflood project
in the Square Lake Pool by the injection of water to be through
two wells located in the NE/4 of Section 3, Township 17 South,
Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; applicant requests
that the waterflood project be governed by Rule 701,

CASE 2582: Applicant of Waterflcod Associates, Inc., for approval Qf a
waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a waterfliood project
in the Artesia Pool by the injection of water to ke through
one well located in the W/2 NW/4 of Section 21, Township 18
South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; applicant
requests that the waterflood proiect be governed by Rule 701.




OIL CONSERVATION CO!.ISSION
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CASE 2373 : Hearing Date é’ -4 2 — Fheee

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered c¥ses are as follows:




Lybrook-Gallup 0il Poél Well Production
' July, 1963

Cumulative Prod. Past Year's Cumulative Prod.

Sec. Operator-Well : To 5-1-62 Production To 5-1-63
B : 3¢/ 9

2 smith #1 State . .  4,ge8 Bbls 3,121 Bbls 55848 Bbls
' ' 2,066 Mcf 8,491 Mcf 10,557 Mcf
2 Smith #2 State ; 561 Bbls 2,887 Bbls 3,448 Bbls
. , 5,725 Mcf 6,616 Mcf 12,341 Mcf
4  Bco 2-4 Canpos ; 6,389 Blls 6.859 Bbls 13,248 Bbls
= A ; 33,070 Mcf 48,499 Mcf 81,569 Mcf

9 Reese 1-9 Benn . 1,021 Bbls 1,070 Bbls 2,091 Bbls E

. 157,548 Mcf 242,785 Mcf 400,333 Mcf E
9  So. Union #1 Dunn 9,244 Bbls $33 Bbls 10,183 Bbls
| 57,710 Mcf 3,655 Mcf 61,365 Mcf
10  Dunn #1 Dunn f 411 Bbls 550 Bbls 961 Bbls
13,441 Mcf 7,837 Mci 21,278 Mcf
10 Beco 1-10 Campos = 15,560 Bbls 7,224 Bbls 22,784 Bbls
» 64,913 McE 61,694 Mcf 126,607 Mcf
11  Reese 1-11 VanDenburgh 29,049 Bbls 8,868 Bbls 37,917 Bbls
o 75,563 Mcf 37,026 Mcf 112,589 Mcf
14 Bco 1-14 Nancy B .~ 1,334 Bbls 2,437 Bbls 3,771 Bbls
TSTM 899 Mcf 899 Mcf
15 Bco 1-15 Betty . 1,661 Bbls 1,304 Bbls 2,965 Bbls
21,038 Mcf 3,245 Mcf 24,283 Mcf

Case 2575
Reese Exhikit No. 2




Location

S-T-R Operator Well No.
2-23-7 Smith - #l State
2-23-7 Smith - #2 State
4-23-7 Bco,Inc.* 2-4 Campos
9-23-7 Reese 1-9 Benn
9-23-7 So.Union #1 Dunn
10-23-7 Dr. Dunn #1 Dunn
10-23-7 Bco, Inc.* 1-10 Campcs

Lybrooli-Gallup 0il Pool Well Data Sheet

June, 1962
: Current Cumu;ative_
Completion ZInitial Gallup First GOR Production
Date Potential Perforations Prod. cu_ft/bbl 5-1-62
11-29-61 208 BOFD  5418-26' 1/62 460 2,727
; - 5430-38" Fla g
3-26-62 38 BOPD  5423-32'" 4/62 _— 561
5434-44". B ,
£-11-51 318 BOPD 5908-5888" 5/16/61 4,935 2¢£¢ 6,389
5876-28" (s) 13,528
5798-84" (p) 33,070 ]
. 5698-90" - et
B 5680-62" gzs-bl
7-28-61 999 Mcf 5654-70" 7-31-61 72,920 1,021
13.7 BOPD 5718-22' : (s) 138,850
5742-50° (p)157,548
. o 5762-74" g W 5
6~25-57 20 BOPD 5728-42' 7/57 12,280 ) 9,125
5754-73" (2) 42,741
5643-54" (%} 2,174
5704-17" 4y (5)..
2-27-57 47 BOPD 5597-5616" 12/58 109,756 411
5717-24" (6) 13,441 mcs
"5763-67" ’
5774-88"
5806-18"
5827-46"
3-11-61 336 BOPD 5814-5860" 3/29/61 1,407§5 15,560 Bblsﬁzg{
5778-5800" (s) 57,948 Mcf 7%
5742-5752" (p) 64,913 Mcf
5700-5724" (427 P10
5588-5608" P
Case 2575

Reese Exhibit No. 3




Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool Well pata Sheet - Continued

Page 2 :

: 3 Current Cumulative .
Location ) o Completion Initial = Gallup First GOR Production
S-T-R Operator Well No. _. Date Potential Perforations Prod. cu ft/bbl 5-1-62 §
11-23-7  Reese 1-)1 vanDenburgh 12-25-59 156 BOPD 5412-5428' 1/8/60 2,673 29,049 Bbls’%/ ]

: 5440-60" ' (s) 41,780 Mcf %
5464-72" , _ (p) 76,563 Mcf -
5480~5500" ' . SHL A
: i 5558-5728" m"& -]
14-23-7 Bco, Inc.* 1-14 Nancy B. 12-19-61 110 BOPD 5514-5530" l/9/62;é«2 TSTM z€80 1, 334 Bblg_” .
) TST™M
15-23-7 Bco,Inc.** 1-15 Betty B. B8-23-61 90 BOPD 55§4-—78' 9/2/614%is 12,640 1,661 Bbhls
: 5656-60" (p) 21,038 Mcf
5678-94' (s) -0- Mcf 77
5740-50° ' =%
577Q-78" 39 |
5792-5810"
* prilled by Reese. 40% W.I. owned "by Reéé”e h f ]
4 #* prilled by Reese. ORR owned by Reese .
(p) Total gas produced, included vented & used on lease ;
(s8) Gas sold
(1) April not included - 1nformatlon not available. i

(2) 1959 thru 1961

3 (3) Thru March 1962, estimated

. (@) GOR taken February 6, 1959~
{5} Shut-in March, 1959 thru November, 1961
{6) January thru April, 1962 :




:
Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool Well Production 4 |
July, 1964 !
Cum. Prod. Prod. 5-1-62 Prod. 5-1-63 Cum. Prod.
Operator-wWell to 5-1-62 to 5-1-63 to 5-1-64 to 5-1-64
Smith #1 State 4,898 Bbls 3,121 Bbls 1,678 Bbls 9,697 Bbls |§
' 2,066 Mcf 8,491 Mcf 4,495 Mcf 15,052 Mcf
Smith #2 State 561 Bbls 2,887 Bbls 1,354 Bbls 4,802 Bbls
5,725 Mcf 6,616 Mcf 17,414 Mcf 29,755 Mcf
Bco 2-4 Campos 6,389 Bbls 6,859 Bbls 7,858 Bbls 21,106 Bbls !
’ 33,070 Mcf 48,499 Mcf 48,128 Mcf 129,697 Mcf
Reese 1-9 Benn 1,021 Bbls 1,070 Bbls 773 Bbls 2,864 Bbls
157,548 Mcf 242,785 Mcf 168,983 Mcf 569,316 Mcf
So.Union #1 Dunn - 9,244 Bbls 939 Bbls 1,069 Bbls 11,252 Bbls
57,710 Mcf 3.655 Mcf 11,421 Mof 72,786 Mcf -
Dunn #1 Dunn 411 Bbls ' 550 Bbls 343 Bbls 1,304 Bbls i
13,441 Mcf 7,837 Mcf 14,593 Mcf © 35,871 Mcf |
Bco 1-10 Campos 15,560 Bbls 7,224 Bbls 5,436 Bbls 28,220 Bbls ;
64,913 Mcf 61,694 Mcf 31,108 Mcf 157,715 Mcf |
Reese 1-11 VanDenburgh 29,049 Bbls 8,868 Bbls 8,257 Bbls 46,174 Bbls
75,563 Mcf 37,026 Mcf 20,840 Mcf 133,429 Mcft
Bco 1-14 Nancy B 1,334 Bbls 2,437 Bbls 1,780 Bbls 5,551 Bbls .
TSTM 899 Mcf TSTM 899 Mcf
Bco 1-15 Betty B 1,661 Bbls 1,304 Bbls 834 Bbls 3,799 Bbls
: 21,038 Mcf 3,245 Mcf TSTM 24,283 Mcf

70,128 Bbls 35,259 Bbls 29,382 Bbls 134,769 Bbls
431,074 Mcf 420,747 Mcft 316,982 Mcf 1,168,803 Mcf

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
Gl CONSERVATION :...,,mmxsao&
EXHIBIT & o, _ / -
CASE NO. =4 O '):5 Case 2575 (Reopened)
Reese Exhibit No. [




~;Economics of an 0il Well
- Lybrook-Gallup 0il Pool

,§%} August, 1964

Present production from best well in field . 650 Bbls/Mo.
Net working interest ‘ 82.5%
Production taxes /- : - 6.71415%
Gross value of oi - $2.75/Bbl
Transportation expense ‘ $.35/Bbl
Working interest value of oil after taxes and transporation $1.85/Bbl.
Working interest value of present production ’ - $1,202/M0.
Operating expenses excluding depreciation and depletion $300/Mo.
Net working interest value of present production $902/Mo.
Average well cost including pumping equipment $80, 000
Annual production decline 11%

w.I. Net W.I. Present Value Present

Year Value ~°~  value Discount Factor (6%) Value

1 $14,424 - $10,824 .9709 $10,509

2 12,837 9,237 :9151 - 8,453

3 11,425 7,825 .8626 6,750

4 10,168 6,568 .8131 5,340

-5 9,050 5,450 .7664 4,177

6 8,055 4,455 . 7224 3,218

7 7,169 3,569 .6809 2,430

8 6,380 2,780 .6419 1,784

9 5,678 2,078 .6050 1,257

10 5,053 1,453 .5702 828

11 4,497 897 .5375 482

12 4,002 402 .5067 204

Total $98,738 $55,538 $45,432

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
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